INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC Form 10-Q August 09, 2006

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-Q

(Mark	On	e)
(IVIAI N	OII	v,

QUARTERLY REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the Quarterly Period Ended June 30, 2006

OR

o TRANSITION REPO	RT PURSUANT TO SECTION 1	3 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES
EXCHANGE ACT OF		
For the transition period from	to	•
	Commission File No. 1-1378	83
INTE	EGRATED ELECTRICAL SERV	VICES, INC.
(Exact	t name of registrant as specified i	in its charter)

Delaware 76-0542208
(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization) Identification No.)

1800 West Loop South Suite 500

Houston, Texas 77027-3233 (Address of principal executive offices) (zip code)

Registrant s telephone number, including area code: (713) 860-1500

Indicate by check mark whether the Registrant (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the Registrant was required to file such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. Yes R NO £

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, or a non-accelerated filer. See definition of accelerated filer and large accelerated filer in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. (Check one):

Large accelerated filer o Accelerated filer b Non-accelerated filer o Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act). Yes o NO b

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has filed all documents and reports required to be filed by Sections 12, 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 subsequent to the distribution of securities under a plan confirmed by a court. Yes b NO o

The number of shares outstanding as of August 8, 2006 of the issuer s common stock was 15,418,357.

Table of Contents

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES INDEX

	Page
PART I. FINANCIAL INFORMATION	
Item 1. Financial Statements	
Consolidated Balance Sheets as of September 30, 2005 (Predecessor) and June 30, 2006 (Successor)	5
Consolidated Statements of Operations for the Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Predecessor), Seven	
Months Ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Successor)	6
Consolidated Statements of Operations for the Three Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Predecessor), One	
Month Ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Successor)	7
Consolidated Statement of Stockholders Equity (Deficit) for the Seven Months Ended April 30, 2006	
(Predecessor) and the Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Successor)	8
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Predecessor), Seven	
Months Ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Successor)	9
Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Three Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Predecessor), One	
Month Ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Successor)	10
Notes to Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements	11
Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	32
Item 3. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures about Market Risk	50
Item 4. Controls and Procedures	50
PART II. OTHER INFORMATION	
Item 1. Legal Proceedings	52
Item 1A. Risk Factors	54
Item 2. Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities and Use of Proceeds	55
Item 3. Defaults Upon Senior Securities	55
Item 4. Submission of Matters to a Vote of Security Holders	55
Item 5. Other Information	55
Item 6. Exhibits	55
<u>Signatures</u>	57
Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of CEO	
Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of CFO	
Section 1350 Certification of CEO Section 1350 Certification of CFO	
2	

Table of Contents

Unless the context otherwise indicates, all references in this report to IES, the Company, we, us, or our are to Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. and its subsidiaries.

DISCLOSURE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This quarterly report on Form 10-Q includes certain statements that may be deemed forward-looking statements within the meaning of Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933 and Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, all of which are based upon various estimates and assumptions that the Company believes to be reasonable as of the date hereof. These statements involve risks and uncertainties that could cause the Company s actual future outcomes to differ materially from those set forth in such statements. Such risks and uncertainties include, but are not limited to:

the Company s inability to negotiate acceptable terms of and enter into bonding facilities at the expiration of the existing bonding facility with Federal Insurance Company;

potential difficulty in fulfilling the restrictive terms of, and the high cost of, the Company s credit facilities and term loan

the Company s ability to continue as a going concern;

the Company s ability to meet debt service obligations and related financial and other covenants, and the possible resulting material default under the Company s credit agreements which is not waived or rectified;

limitations on the availability of sufficient credit or cash flow to fund working capital;

limitations on the availability and the increased costs of surety bonds required for certain projects;

inability to reach agreements with the Company s surety companies to provide sufficient bonding capacity or inability to reach agreement with the Company s customers to accept alternative bonding companies or arrangements in lieu of a bond;

risk associated with failure to provide surety bonds on jobs where the Company has commenced work or is otherwise contractually obligated to provide surety bonds;

the inherent uncertainties relating to estimating future operating results and the Company s ability to generate sales, operating income, or cash flow;

potential difficulty in addressing a material weakness in the Company s internal controls that has been identified by the Company and its independent auditors;

fluctuations in operating results because of downturns in levels of construction, seasonality and differing regional economic conditions;

fluctuations in financial results from operations caused by the increases in and fluctuations of pricing of commodities used in Company s business of copper, steel, gasoline and certain plastics.

general economic and capital markets conditions, including fluctuations in interest rates that affect construction;

inaccurate estimates used in entering into and executing contracts;

inaccuracies in estimating revenue and percentage of completion on contracts;

difficulty in managing the operation of existing entities;

the high level of competition in the construction industry both from third parties and ex-employees;

increases in costs or limitations on availability of labor, especially qualified electricians;

accidents resulting from the numerous physical hazards associated with the Company s work and the number of miles of driving of company vehicles with the level of exposure to vehicle accidents;

loss of key personnel;

business disruption and costs associated with the Securities and Exchange Commission investigation, class action or shareholder derivative action now pending;

3

Table of Contents

litigation risks and uncertainties, including in connection with the ongoing SEC investigation;

unexpected liabilities or losses associated with warranties or other liabilities attributable to the retention of the legal structure or retained liabilities of business units where the Company has sold substantially all of the assets;

difficulties in integrating new types of work into existing subsidiaries;

inability of the Company to incorporate new accounting, control and operating procedures and consolidations of back office functions;

the loss of productivity, either at the corporate office or operating level;

disruptions or inability to effectively manage internal growth or consolidations;

the residual effect with customers and vendors from the bankruptcy process leading to less work or less favorable delivery or credit terms;

the delayed effect of fewer or smaller new projects awarded to the Company during the bankruptcy and its effect on future financial results:

the lowered efficiency and higher costs associated with projects at subsidiaries that the Company has determined to wind down or close;

the loss of employees during the bankruptcy process and the winding down of subsidiaries; and

distraction of management time in winding down and closing subsidiaries.

You should understand that the foregoing, as well as other risk factors discussed in this document, including those listed in Part II. Item 1A. of this report under the heading Risk Factors, and in our annual report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 30, 2005, could cause future outcomes to differ materially from those expressed in such forward looking statements. We undertake no obligation to publicly update or revise information concerning the Company's restructuring efforts, borrowing availability, or its cash position or any forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances that may arise after the date of this report. Forward-looking statements are provided in this Form 10-Q pursuant to the safe harbor established under the private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995 and should be evaluated in the context of the estimates, assumptions, uncertainties, and risks described herein.

General information about us can be found at www.ies-co.com under Investor Relations. Our annual report on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q and current reports on Form 8-K, as well as any amendments to those reports, are available free of charge through our website as soon as reasonably practicable after we file them with, or furnish them to, the Securities and Exchange Commission or you may contact our Investor Relations department and they will provide you with a copy.

4

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED BALANCE SHEETS (IN THOUSANDS, EXCEPT SHARE INFORMATION)

	Predecessor September		Successor	
		30, 2005	J	June 30, 2006
	(A	Audited)	(U	naudited)
ASSETS				
CURRENT ASSETS:				
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	28,349	\$	10,938
Restricted cash		9,596		
Accounts receivable:				
Trade, net of allowance of \$3,912 and \$3,845, respectively		180,305		173,861
Retainage		48,246		37,847
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts		24,678		24,750
Inventories		22,563		26,645
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		24,814		30,976
Assets held for sale associated with discontinued operations		14,017		
Total current assets		352,568		305,017
PROPERTY AND EQUIPMENT, net		24,426		28,538
GOODWILL		24,343		14,783
OTHER NON-CURRENT ASSETS, net		15,035		36,831
Total assets	\$	416,372	\$	385,169
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY				
CURRENT LIABILITIES:				
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$	32	\$	24
Accounts payable and accrued expenses (including \$3,872 and \$0 in accrued				
interest subject to compromise, respectively)		120,812		121,722
Billings in excess of costs and estimated earnings on uncompleted contracts		35,761		30,883
Liabilities related to assets held for sale associated with discontinued				
operations		4,825		
Senior convertible notes, net (subject to compromise)		50,691		
Senior subordinated notes, net (subject to compromise)		173,134		
Total current liabilities		385,255		152,629
LONG-TERM DEBT, net of current maturities		27		125
TERM LOAN				53,909
OTHER NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES		15,231		19,357
Total liabilities		400,513		226,020
COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY:				

Preferred stock, \$0.01 par value, 10,000,000 shares authorized, none issued and outstanding Predecessor common stock, \$0.01 par value, 100,000,000 shares authorized, 39,024,209 and 0 shares issued, respectively 390 Predecessor restricted voting common stock, \$0.01 par value, 2,605,709 and 0 shares issued, authorized and outstanding, respectively 26 Successor common stock, \$0.01 par value, 100,000,000 shares authorized and 0 and 15,335,285 shares issued and outstanding, respectively 153 Treasury stock, at cost, 2,416,377 and 0 shares, respectively (13,022)Unearned restricted stock (1,183)Additional paid-in capital 430,996 160,710 Retained deficit (401,348)(1,714)Total stockholders equity 15,859 159,149

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

Total liabilities and stockholders equity

5

\$

416,372

385,169

Table of Contents

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS (IN THOUSANDS, EXCEPT SHARE INFORMATION)

	Predecessor			Successor		
				Seven Months	Tv	vo Months
Revenues	J	Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005 naudited) 805,052	F	Ended April 30, 2006 (naudited) 586,144	Jui	Ended ne 30, 2006 (naudited) 177,487
Cost of services		705,002		510,875		154,749
Gross profit Selling, general and administrative expenses		100,050 107,135		75,269 79,727		22,738 22,822
Income (loss) from operations		(7,085)		(4,458)		(84)
Reorganization items (Note 3) Other (income) expense:				(27,480)		436
Interest expense, net Other, net		20,877 (43)		14,929 300		1,474 (288)
Other, net		20,834		15,229		1,186
Income (loss) from continuing operations before income taxes Provision for income taxes		(27,919) 2,086		7,793 425		(1,706) 8
Net income (loss) from continuing operations		(30,005)		7,368		(1,714)
Discontinued operations (Note 4) Income (loss) from discontinued operations (including gain on disposal of \$658, \$707 and \$0, respectively) Provision for income taxes		(14,430) 314		753 333		
Net income (loss) from discontinued operations		(14,744)		420		
Net income (loss)	\$	(44,749)	\$	7,788	\$	(1,714)
Basic earnings (loss) per share: Continuing operations	\$	(1.96)	\$	0.48	\$	(0.11)

10

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q

Discontinued operations	\$	(0.96)	\$	0.03	\$	
Total	\$	(2.92)	\$	0.51	\$	(0.11)
Diluted earnings (loss) per share: Continuing operations	\$	(1.96)	\$	0.48	\$	(0.11)
Discontinued operations	\$	(0.96)	\$	0.03	\$	
Total	\$	(2.92)	\$	0.51	\$	(0.11)
Shares used in the computation of earnings (loss) per share (Note 6): Basic	15.	,328,124	1	5,328,124	1	5,328,124
Diluted	15,328,124		15,328,124		1	5,328,124

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

6

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF OPERATIONS (IN THOUSANDS, EXCEPT SHARE INFORMATION)

	Predecessor				Successor		
Revenues Cost of services	Mo En Jun 2 (Una	hree onths nded ne 30, 2005 nudited) 270,729 235,123	E A _l	e Month Ended oril 30, 2006 audited) 81,888 70,862	Jun	Months Ended e 30, 2006 audited) 177,487 154,749	
Cost of services		233,123		70,002		154,747	
Gross profit Selling, general and administrative expenses		35,606 37,211		11,026 10,832		22,738 22,822	
Income (loss) from operations		(1,605)		194		(84)	
Reorganization items (Note 3) Other (income) expense:				(39,590)		436	
Interest expense, net		7,592		1,462		1,474	
Other, net		(623)		(38)		(288)	
		6,969		1,424		1,186	
Income (loss) from continuing operations before income taxes Provision for income taxes		(8,574) 1,422		38,360 (86)		(1,706) 8	
Net income (loss) from continuing operations		(9,996)		38,446		(1,714)	
Discontinued operations (Note 4) Income (loss) from discontinued operations (including gain on disposal of \$0, \$242 and \$0, respectively) Provision for income taxes		(3,916)		242 134			
Net income (loss) from discontinued operations		(3,919)		108			
Net income (loss)	\$	(13,915)	\$	38,554	\$	(1,714)	
Basic earnings (loss) per share: Continuing operations	\$	(0.65)	\$	2.51	\$	(0.11)	
Discontinued operations	\$	(0.26)	\$	0.01	\$		
Total	\$	(0.91)	\$	2.52	\$	(0.11)	

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q

Diluted earnings (loss) per share: Continuing operations	\$	(0.65)	\$	2.51	\$	(0.11)
Discontinued operations	\$	(0.26)	\$	0.01	\$	
Total	\$	(0.91)	\$	2.52	\$	(0.11)
Shares used in the computation of earnings (loss) per share Note 6): Basic		15,328,124		15,328,124		5,328,124
Diluted	ĺ	328,124		5,328,124	15,328,124	

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

7

Table of Contents

Table of Contents

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENT OF STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY (DEFICIT) (IN THOUSANDS, EXCEPT SHARE INFORMATION)

Unearned Additional

14

			Nov- C-		Restricted	Voting			Restricted	Paid-In	Retained Stoo
CE, er 30,	Old Commo Shares	n Stock Amount	New Com Stock Shares	•	Common Shares		Treasury Shares	Stock Amount	Stock	Capital	Deficit I
ssor) of	39,024,209	\$ 390			2,605,709	\$ 26	(2,416,377)	\$ (13,022)) \$(1,183)	\$ 430,996	\$ (401,348) \$
ed) of 1 stock	25,717									26	
ed) n of 23R							161,787	2,092		(2,161)	
ed) h ation									1,183	(1,183)	
ed) me ed) ization										1,191	7,788
nts ed) ert	(39,049,926)) (390)	15,326,885	153	(2,605,709	9) (26)	2,254,590	10,930		124,880	1
ents ed)										(393,560)	393,560
CE, , 2006 or) ed)		\$	15,326,885	\$ 153		\$		\$	\$	\$ 160,189	\$ \$1
of											
ed) h			8,400								
ation ed)										521	
ed)											(1,714)

CE, 2006 or) ed) \$ 15,335,285 \$153

\$ 15,335,285 \$153 \$ \$ \$ 160,710 \$ (1,714) \$

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

8

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS (IN THOUSANDS)

	Pred	Successor	
	Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005	Seven Months Ended April 30, 2006	Two Months Ended June 30, 2006
	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES:			
Net income (loss)	\$ (44,749)	\$ 7,788	\$ (1,714)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by			
operating activities:			
Net (income) loss from discontinued operations	14,499	(420)	
Bad debt expense	1,832	2,738	(172)
Deferred financing cost amortization	3,970	6,345	1,217
Depreciation and amortization	7,574	4,074	1,221
Impairment of long-lived assets	70	359	
Impairment of goodwill	596		
Loss (gain) on sale of property and equipment	(1,048)	68	(269)
Non-cash compensation expense	1,011	1,219	521
Non-cash paid-in-kind interest added to term loan			909
Non-cash interest charge for embedded conversion option	734		
Reorganization items		(42,023)	
Equity in losses of investment	1,083		
Deferred income tax	848	551	(96)
Changes in operating assets and liabilities, net of the effect of			
discontinued operations:			
Accounts receivable	13,817	20,632	(4,849)
Inventories	(4,881)	(1,838)	(2,244)
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on	4,971	(1,892)	1,820
uncompleted contracts	4,971	(1,092)	1,620
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	(9,426)	(1,653)	(1,034)
Other non-current assets	474	(674)	(1,478)
Accounts payable and accrued expenses	(6,670)	9,701	4,181
Billings in excess of costs and estimated earnings on	3,185	(4,928)	50
uncompleted contracts	3,103	(4,926)	30
Other current liabilities	1,090		
Other non-current liabilities	(1,371)	542	151
Net cash provided by (used in) continuing operations	(12,391)	589	(1,786)
Net cash provided by discontinued operations	8,266	2,192	
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities	(4,125)	2,781	(1,786)
CASH FLOWS FROM INVESTING ACTIVITIES:			
Proceeds from sales of property and equipment	2,437	257	381

Investments in securities Purchases of property and equipment Changes in restricted cash	(400) (3,063) (10,006)	(450) (1,601) (10,536)		(300) (410) 132
Net cash used in investing activities of continuing operations Net cash provided by investing activities of discontinued operations	(11,032) 35,780	(12,330) 5,805		(197)
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities	24,748	(6,525)		(197)
The east provided by (used in) investing derivities	21,710	(0,525)		(157)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES:				
Borrowings of debt	9,772	53,021		
Borrowings on Senior Convertible Notes	50,000			
Repayments of debt	(67,721)	(50,030)		(9)
Issuance of common stock	40			
Payments for debt issuance costs	(4,307)	(3,503)		
Payments for reorganization items including debt restructure costs		(7,120)		(4,043)
Proceeds from issuance of stock under employee stock				
purchase plan	254			
Proceeds from exercise of stock options	625			
Net cash used in financing activities of continuing operations Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities of discontinued operations	(11,337)	(7,632)		(4,052)
Net cash used in financing activities	(11,337)	(7,632)		(4,052)
NET INCREASE (DECREASE) IN CASH AND CASH	9,286	(11,376)		(6,035)
EQUIVALENTS	·			
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, beginning of period	22,232	28,349		16,973
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, end of period	\$ 31,518	\$ 16,973	\$	10,938
SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE OF CASH FLOW INFORMATION: Cash paid for				
Interest	\$ 11,241	\$ 3,125	\$	402
Income taxes	761	971		178
Assets acquired under capital lease		111		
	-4-4	 1 (C.1	c.	

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

9

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES CONSOLIDATED STATEMENTS OF CASH FLOWS (IN THOUSANDS)

	Pred	Successor	
	Three Months Ended June 30, 2005	One Month Ended April 30, 2006	Two Months Ended June 30, 2006
	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)	(Unaudited)
CASH FLOWS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES:			
Net income (loss)	\$ (13,915)	\$ 38,554	\$ (1,714)
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash provided by			
operating activities:			
Net (income) loss from discontinued operations	3,919	(108)	
Bad debt expense	619	356	(172)
Deferred financing cost amortization	2,279	1,172	1,217
Depreciation and amortization	1,993	558	1,221
Impairment of long-lived assets			
Loss on sale of property and equipment	(1,003)	(38)	
Non-cash compensation expense	388	632	(269)
Non-cash paid-in-kind interest added to term loan			909
Non-cash interest charge for embedded conversion option			521
Reorganization items		(45,983)	
Equity in losses of investment	512		
Deferred income tax expense	168		(96)
Changes in operating assets and liabilities, net of the effect of			
discontinued operations:			
Accounts receivable	188	(1,474)	(4,849)
Inventories	(3,026)	(822)	(2,244)
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on	, ,	· · ·	, , ,
uncompleted contracts	7,158	(4,123)	1,820
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	24	(2,704)	(1,034)
Other non-current assets	188	(3,836)	(1,478)
Accounts payable and accrued expenses	(1,106)	9,319	4,181
Billings in excess of costs and estimated earnings on	() /	- /	, -
uncompleted contracts	704	4,435	50
Other current liabilities	1,389	1,122	
Other non-current liabilities	(872)	3,391	151
outer non current numbers	(0,2)	3,371	131
Net cash used in continuing operations	(393)	(671)	(1,786)
Net cash used in discontinued operations	(627)	(134)	(1,700)
The cush used in discontinued operations	(027)	(131)	
Net cash used in operating activities	(1,020)	(805)	(1,786)
CASH FLOWS FROM INVESTING ACTIVITIES:			
Proceeds from sales of property and equipment	2,138	32	381
Investments in securities	_,	32	(300)
			(200)

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRI	CAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q
ga: :g: :	o, := o =: : : o = o :: : o = o

Purchases of property and equipment Changes in restricted cash	(1,373) (10,006)		(87) (72)		(410) 132
Net cash used in investing activities of continuing operations Net cash provided by investing activities of discontinued	(9,241)		(127)		(197)
operations	12,186				
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities	2,945		(127)		(197)
CASH FLOWS FROM FINANCING ACTIVITIES: Borrowings of debt Borrowings on Senior Convertible Notes			53,000		
Repayments of debt Payments for debt issuance costs	(2,360) (431)		(50,009) (2,094)		(9)
Payments for reorganization items including debt restructure	(431)		, , ,		(4.0.42)
costs Proceeds from issuance of stock under employee stock purchase plan Proceeds from exercise of stock options			(1,126)		(4,043)
Net cash used in financing activities of continuing operations Net cash provided by (used in) financing activities of discontinued operations	(2,791)		(229)		(4,052)
Net cash used in financing activities	(2,791)		(229)		(4,052)
NET INCREASE (DECREASE) IN CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, beginning of period	(866) 32,384		(1,161) 18,134		(6,035) 16,973
CASH AND CASH EQUIVALENTS, end of period	\$ 31,518	\$	16,973	\$	10,938
SUPPLEMENTAL DISCLOSURE OF CASH FLOW INFORMATION:					
Cash paid for	¢ 1.420	Φ	107	¢	400
Interest Income toyog	\$ 1,430 146	\$	196 5	\$	402 178
Income taxes	140		3		1/8

The accompanying notes to condensed consolidated financial statements are an integral part of these financial statements.

10

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO CONDENSED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS June 30, 2006 (UNAUDITED)

1. OVERVIEW

Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. (the Company or IES), a Delaware corporation, was founded in June 1997 to create a leading national provider of electrical services, focusing primarily on the commercial and industrial, residential, low voltage and service and maintenance markets.

Voluntary Reorganization Under Chapter 11

On February 14, 2006 (the Commencement Date), the Company and all of its domestic subsidiaries (collectively, the Debtors) filed voluntary petitions for reorganization (the Chapter 11 Cases) under Chapter 11 of Title 11 of the United States Code (the Bankruptcy Code) in the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Northern District of Texas, Dallas Division (the Bankruptcy Court). The Bankruptcy Court jointly administered these cases as In re Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. et. al., Case No. 06-30602-BJH-11 . On April 26, 2006 (the Confirmation Date), the Bankruptcy Court entered an order approving and confirming the plan of reorganization (the Plan). The Plan was filed as Exhibit 2.1 to the Company s current report on Form 8-K, filed on April 28, 2006. Capitalized terms used in this section but not defined herein shall have the meaning set forth in the Plan. The Debtors operated their businesses and managed their properties as debtors-in-possession in accordance with the Bankruptcy Code from the Commencement Date through May 12, 2006 (the Exit Date).

Basis of Presentation

The accompanying unaudited Condensed Consolidated Interim Financial Statements (the Financial Statements) of the Company have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States including Statement of Position 90-7 *Financial Reporting by Entities in Reorganization Under the Bankruptcy Code (SOP 90-7)* and Article 10 of Regulation S-X in accordance with interim SEC rules. They do not include all of the information and footnotes required for complete financial statements, and therefore should be reviewed in conjunction with the financial statements and related notes thereto contained in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 30, 2005, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

SOP 90-7 requires the Company to, among other things, (1) identify and disclose separately transactions that are directly associated with the bankruptcy proceedings from those events that occur during the normal course of business, (2) segregate pre-petition liabilities subject to compromise from those that are not subject to compromise or post-petition liabilities, and (3) assess the applicability of fresh-start accounting upon emergence from bankruptcy (see Note 2). During the reorganization, the Company s only liabilities that were subject to compromise include 1) the \$173 million 9 3/8% senior subordinated notes due 2009 and the related accrued interest, 2) the \$50 million 6.5% senior convertible notes due 2014 and related accrued interest and 3) certain facility lease agreements. In addition, the Company discontinued accruing interest on the senior subordinated notes as of the Commencement Date.

In accordance with SOP 90-7, the Company adopted fresh-start accounting as of April 30, 2006. Fresh-start accounting requires that the reporting entity allocate the reorganization value of the Company to its assets and liabilities in a manner similar to that which is required under Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 141, *Business Combinations*. Under the provisions of fresh-start accounting, a new entity has been deemed created for financial reporting purposes. References to Successor in the Financial Statements and the notes thereto refer to the Company on and after May 1, 2006. References to Predecessor in the Financial Statements and notes thereto refer to the Company through April 30, 2006 including the impact of Plan provisions and the adoption of fresh-start reporting. As a result of implementing fresh-start accounting, the consolidated interim financial statements for the Successor are not comparable to the consolidated interim financial statements of the Predecessor. For further information on fresh-start accounting see Note 2.

In the opinion of management, all adjustments considered necessary for a fair presentation have been included. Actual operating results for the periods presented are not necessarily indicative of the results that may be expected for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2006.

Going Concern and Liquidity

The Company s independent registered public accounting firm, Ernst & Young LLP, included a going concern modification in its audit opinion on the consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2005 included in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K as a result of its operating losses during fiscal 2005 and the non-compliance with certain debt covenants subsequent to September 30, 2005. The consolidated financial statements do not include any adjustments to reflect the possible future effects on the recoverability and classification of assets or the amounts and classification of liabilities that may result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

The Company emerged from bankruptcy on May 12, 2006. Subsequent to the Exit Date, the Company has evaluated its ability to generate sufficient cash flow and profitability from operations. It believes that, barring any unexpected event that would materially and adversely affect its

11

Table of Contents

financial condition, the Company s cash on hand and available borrowings under the \$80 million revolving credit facility (the Credit Facility) will be sufficient to fund debt service requirements, working capital and capital expenditures through at least the next twelve months. For a more detailed discussion of the Credit Facility see Note 5. The Company cannot make any assurances, however, that it will be able to generate sufficient cash flow from operations in amounts sufficient to pay indebtedness and fund other liquidity needs. *The Plan of Reorganization*

The Plan was approved by the Bankruptcy Court on the Confirmation Date. Pursuant to the Plan:

- (i) The holders of the senior subordinated notes received on the Exit Date, in exchange for their total claims (including principal and interest), 82% of the fully diluted new common stock representing 12,631,421 million shares, before giving effect to options to be issued under a new employee and director stock option plan (the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan) which could be up to 10% of the fully diluted shares of new IES common stock outstanding as of the effective date of the Plan.
- (ii) The holders of the Company s old common stock received 15% of the fully diluted new common stock representing 2,310,614 million shares, before giving effect to the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan.
- (iii) Certain members of management received restricted shares of new common stock equal to 2.5% of the fully diluted new common stock with an additional 0.5% reserved for new key employees, before giving effect to the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan. The restricted shares of new common stock vest over approximately a three year period.
- (iv) The \$50 million in senior convertible notes were refinanced from the proceeds of the \$53 million term loan (the Term Loan). See Note 5.
- (v) All other allowed claims were either paid in full in cash or reinstated.

SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

For a description of these policies, refer to Note 1 of the Notes to the Consolidated Financial Statements included in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 30, 2005.

As a result of the Chapter 11 bankruptcy proceedings, the Company prepared its financial statements in accordance with SOP 90-7 from the Commencement Date through April 30, 2006, the date of adoption of fresh-start reporting. SOP 90-7 requires the Company to, among other things, (1) identify and disclose separately transactions that are directly associated with the bankruptcy proceedings from those events that occur during the normal course of business, (2) segregate pre-petition liabilities subject to compromise from those that are not subject to compromise or post-petition liabilities, and (3) assess the applicability of fresh-start accounting upon emergence from bankruptcy.

NEW ACCOUNTING PRONOUNCEMENTS

In accordance with SOP 90-7, the Company is required to adopt all new accounting pronouncements upon emergence from bankruptcy, if issued prior to and have effective dates within one year of the date of adoption of fresh-start reporting. The Company adopted fresh-start reporting on April 30, 2006.

In March 2005, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation No. 47, *Accounting for Conditional Asset Retirement Obligations An Interpretation of FASB Statement No. 143* (FIN47). FIN47 clarifies the term conditional asset retirement obligation as used in SFAS No. 143, *Accounting for Asset Retirement Obligations*, and addresses the diverse accounting practices that have developed with respect to the timing of liability recognition for legal obligations associated with the retirement of a tangible long-lived asset when the timing and (or) method of settlement of the obligation are conditional on a future event. In addition, FIN47 clarifies that an entity is required to recognize a liability for the fair value of a conditional asset retirement obligation when incurred if the liability s fair value can be reasonably estimated. The Company was required to adopt FIN47 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of FIN47 had no impact on the Company s consolidated financial statements.

In May 2005, FASB issued SFAS No. 154, *Accounting Changes and Error Corrections* (SFAS 154). This statement, which replaces APB Opinion No. 20, *Accounting Changes*, and FASB Statement No. 3, *Reporting Accounting Changes in Interim Financial Statements*, requires that a voluntary change in accounting principle be applied retroactively to all prior period financial statements presented, unless it is impractical to do so. SFAS 154 also provides that a change in method of depreciating or amortizing a long-lived non-financial asset be accounted for as a change in estimate effected by a change in accounting principle, and also provides that corrections of errors in previously issued financial statements should be termed a restatement. The Company was required to adopt SFAS 154 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of SFAS 154 had no impact on the Company s consolidated financial statements.

In February 2006, FASB issued SFAS No. 155, Accounting for Certain Hybrid Financial Instruments an amendment of FASB Statements No. 133 and 140 which is effective for fiscal years beginning after September 15, 2006. The statement was issued to clarify the application of Financial Accounting Standards No. 133, Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities (SFAS)

12

Table of Contents

133) to beneficial interests in securitized financial assets and to improve the consistency of accounting for similar financial instruments, regardless of the form of the instruments. The Company accounted for the Senior Convertible Notes, which were canceled upon emergence from bankruptcy, under SFAS 133. Upon emergence from bankruptcy, the Company did not have any derivative instruments or hedging activities that would be affected by either SFAS 133 or SFAS 155. The Company was required to adopt SFAS 155 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of SFAS 155 had no impact on the Company s consolidated financial statements.

In March 2006, FASB issued SFAS No. 156 Accounting for Servicing of Financial Assets an amendment of FASB Statement No. 140 (SFAS 156) effective for fiscal years beginning after September 15, 2006. SFAS 156 requires an entity to recognize a servicing asset or servicing liability each time it undertakes an obligation to service a financial asset by entering into a servicing contract. This Statement requires that all separately recognized servicing assets and servicing liabilities be initially measured at fair value, if practicable. The Company was required to adopt SFAS 156 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of SFAS 156 had no impact on the Company s consolidated financial statements.

In June 2006, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation No. 48, *Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes an interpretation of FASB Statement No. 109* (FIN 48) which prescribes a recognition threshold and measurement attribute for the financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return. This Interpretation also provides guidance on derecognition, classification, interest and penalties, accounting in interim periods, disclosure, and transition. This Interpretation is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. The Company is currently evaluating the potential impact, if any, this would have on its financial results for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2007.

REVENUE RECOGNITION

As of June 30, 2005 and 2006, costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts include unbilled revenues for certain significant gross claims totaling approximately \$3.8 million and \$4.0 million, respectively. In addition, accounts receivable as of June 30, 2005 and 2006 related to these claims is approximately \$2.2 million and \$1.0 million, respectively. Included in the claims amount at June 30, 2006 is approximately \$2.5 million, net of allowances, related to a single contract at one of our subsidiaries. This claim relates to a dispute with the customer over defects in the customer s design specifications. The Company does not believe that it was required to remediate defects in the customer s design specifications. Nevertheless, the Company did remediate the design defects and now seeks to recover those additional costs among other items. Some or all of the costs, if any, may not be recoverable.

USE OF ESTIMATES AND ASSUMPTIONS

The preparation of financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States requires the use of estimates and assumptions by management in determining the reported amounts of assets and liabilities, disclosures of contingent liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting period. Actual results could differ from those estimates. Estimates are primarily used in the Company s revenue recognition of construction in progress, fair value assumptions in analyzing goodwill and long-lived asset impairments and adjustments for fresh-start accounting, allowance for doubtful accounts receivable, assumptions regarding estimated costs to exit certain business units, realizability of deferred tax assets and self-insured claims liabilities and adjustments for fresh-start accounting.

SEASONALITY AND QUARTERLY FLUCTUATIONS

The results of the Company s operations, primarily from residential construction, are seasonal, dependent upon weather trends, with higher revenues typically generated during the spring and summer and lower revenues during the fall and winter. The commercial and industrial aspect of the Company s business is less subject to seasonal trends, as this work generally is performed inside structures protected from the weather. The Company s service business is generally not affected by seasonality. In addition, the construction industry has historically been highly cyclical. The Company s volume of business may be adversely affected by declines in construction projects resulting from adverse regional or national economic conditions. Quarterly results may also be materially affected by gross margins for both bid and negotiated projects, the timing of new construction projects and any acquisitions. Accordingly, operating

results for any fiscal period are not necessarily indicative of results that may be achieved for any subsequent fiscal period.

13

STOCK-BASED COMPENSATION

On October 1, 2005, the Company adopted Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 123 (revised 2004), *Share-Based Payment*, (SFAS 123(R)) which requires the measurement and recognition of compensation expense for all share-based payment awards made to employees and directors including employee stock options and employee stock purchases related to the employee stock purchase plan (employee stock purchases) based on estimated fair values. SFAS 123(R) supersedes the Company sprevious accounting under Accounting Principles Board Opinion No. 25, *Accounting for Stock Issued to Employees* (APB 25) for periods beginning in fiscal 2006. In March 2005, the Securities and Exchange Commission issued Staff Accounting Bulletin No. 107 (SAB 107) relating to SFAS 123(R). The Company has applied the provisions of SAB 107 in its adoption of SFAS 123(R).

The Company adopted SFAS 123(R) using the modified prospective transition method, which requires the application of the accounting standard as of October 1, 2005, the first day of the Company s fiscal year 2006. The Predecessor s consolidated financial statements as of and for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 and the Successor consolidated financial statements reflect the impact of SFAS 123(R). In accordance with the modified prospective transition method, the Company s consolidated financial statements for prior periods have not been restated to reflect, and do not include, the impact of SFAS 123(R). Stock-based compensation expense recognized under SFAS 123(R) for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 was \$0.7 million and \$1.2 million, respectively, before tax, which consisted of stock-based compensation expense related to employee stock options and restricted stock grants (see Note 6). Included in stock-based compensation for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 is \$0.6 million related to the early vesting of restricted stock granted in January 2005. The early vesting occurred as a result of the effective change of control as contemplated by the Plan. These restricted shares would have otherwise not vested until January 2007. Stock-based compensation for the two months ended June 30, 2006 was \$0.5 million before tax. There was no stock-based compensation expense related to employee stock options recognized during the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005. Additionally, the Company recorded no compensation expense associated with the Employee Stock Purchase Plan which is defined as a non-compensatory plan pursuant to Financial Accounting Standards Board Interpretation No. 44 (See Note 9).

SFAS 123(R) requires companies to estimate the fair value of share-based payment awards on the date of grant using an option-pricing model. The value of the portion of the award that is ultimately expected to vest is recognized as expense over the requisite service periods in the Company s consolidated statement of operations. Prior to the adoption of SFAS 123(R), the Company accounted for stock-based awards to employees and directors using the intrinsic value method in accordance with APB 25 as allowed under Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 123, Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation (SFAS 123). Under the intrinsic value method, no stock-based compensation expense had been recognized in the Company s consolidated statement of operations because the exercise price of the Company s stock options granted to employees and directors equaled the fair market value of the underlying stock at the date of grant.

Stock-based compensation expense recognized during the period is based on the value of the portion of share-based payment awards that is ultimately expected to vest during the period. Stock-based compensation expense recognized in the Company's consolidated statement of operations for the first quarter of fiscal 2006 included compensation expense for share-based payment awards granted prior to, but not yet vested as of September 30, 2005 based on the grant date fair value estimated in accordance with the pro forma provisions of SFAS 123 and compensation expense for the share-based payment awards granted subsequent to September 30, 2005 based on the grant date fair value estimated in accordance with the provisions of SFAS 123(R). In conjunction with the adoption of SFAS 123(R), the Company changed its method of attributing the value of stock-based compensation expense related to stock options from the accelerated multiple-option approach to the straight-line single option method. As stock-based compensation expense recognized in the consolidated statement of operations is based on awards ultimately expected to vest, it has been reduced for estimated forfeitures. SFAS 123(R) requires forfeitures to be estimated at the time of grant and revised, if necessary, in subsequent periods if actual forfeitures differ from those estimates. In the Company is proforma information required under SFAS 123 for the periods prior to fiscal 2006, the Company accounted for forfeitures as they occurred. Furthermore, under the modified prospective transition method, SFAS 123(R) requires that compensation costs recognized prior to adoption be reversed to the extent of estimated forfeitures and recorded as

a cumulative effect of a change in accounting principle. The effect of this reversal was immaterial.

The Company s determination of fair value of share-based payment awards on the date of grant using an option-pricing model is affected by the Company s stock price as well as assumptions regarding a number of highly complex and subjective variables. These variables include, but are not limited to the Company s expected stock price volatility over the term of the awards, and actual and projected employee stock option exercise behaviors. Option-pricing models were developed for use in estimating the value of traded options that have no vesting or hedging restrictions and are fully transferable. Because the Company s employee stock options have certain characteristics that are significantly different from traded options, and because changes in the subjective assumptions can materially affect the estimated value, in management s opinion, the existing valuation models may not provide an accurate measure of the fair value of the Company s employee stock options. Although the fair value of employee stock options is determined in accordance with SFAS 123(R) and SAB 107 using an option-pricing model, that value may not be indicative of the fair value observed in a willing buyer/willing seller market transaction.

On November 10, 2005, the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) issued FASB Staff Position No. FAS 123(R)-3 *Transition Election Related to Accounting for Tax Effects of Share-Based Payment Awards*. The Company has elected to adopt the alternative transition method provided in the FASB Staff Position for calculating the tax effects of stock-based compensation pursuant to SFAS 123(R). The alternative transition method includes simplified methods to establish the beginning balance of the additional paid-in capital pool (APIC pool) related to the

14

Table of Contents

tax effects of employee stock-based compensation, and to determine the subsequent impact on the APIC pool and Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows of the tax effects of employee stock-based compensation awards that are outstanding upon adoption of SFAS 123(R).

Predecessor Pro Forma Information Under SFAS 123 for Periods Prior to Fiscal 2006

The following table illustrates the effect on net income and earnings per share assuming the compensation costs for the Predecessor's stock option and purchase plans had been determined using the fair value method at the grant dates amortized on a pro rata basis over the vesting period as required under Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 123, *Accounting for Stock-Based Compensation* for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005 (in thousands, except for per share data):

	Predecessor			or
	Three months ended June 30, 2005		months mended ee June 30, Ju	
Net loss, as reported	\$ (13,915)	\$	(44,749)
Add: Stock-based employee compensation expense included in reported net income, net of related tax effects Deduct: Total stock-based employee compensation expense determined under fair value based method for all awards, net of related tax effects		413 608		1,042 1,446
Pro forma net loss for SFAS No. 123	\$ ((14,110)	\$	(45,153)
Earnings (loss) per share: Basic as reported Basic pro forma for SFAS No. 123	\$ \$	(0.91) (0.92)	\$ \$	(2.92) (2.95)
Earnings (loss) per share:				
Diluted as reported	\$	(0.91)	\$	(2.92)
Diluted pro forma for SFAS No. 123	\$	(0.92)	\$	(2.95)

2. FRESH-START REPORTING

The Company implemented fresh-start accounting and reporting in accordance with the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA) Statement of Position No. 90-7, *Financial Reporting by Entities in Reorganization under the Bankruptcy Code* (SOP 90-7) on April 30, 2006. Fresh-start accounting required the Company to re-value its assets and liabilities based upon their estimated fair values. Adopting fresh-start accounting has resulted in material adjustments to the carrying amount of its assets and liabilities. The Company engaged an independent expert to assist the Company in computing the fair market value of its assets and liabilities. The fair values of the assets as determined for fresh-start reporting were based on estimates of anticipated future cash flows as generated from each market and applying business valuation techniques. Liabilities existing on April 30, 2006 are stated at the present values of amounts to be paid discounted at appropriate rates. The determination of fair values of assets and liabilities is subject to significant estimation and assumptions. As a result of implementing fresh-start accounting, the consolidated financial statements for the Successor are not comparable to its consolidated financial statements for the Predecessor.

As confirmed by the Bankruptcy Court, the estimated reorganization value of the Company was determined to be approximately \$213.5 million. As outlined in the table below, this reorganization value was allocated to IES assets and liabilities. The Company s assets and liabilities were stated at fair value, and the excess of the reorganization value over the fair value of the assets was recorded as goodwill in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting

Standards (SFAS) No. 141, *Business Combinations* (SFAS 141). In addition, IES accumulated deficit was eliminated, and new debt and equity were recorded in accordance with distributions pursuant to the Plan of Reorganization (see Note 1). These fresh-start adjustments resulted in a charge of \$0.1 million. The restructuring of the Company s capital structure and resulting discharge of the senior subordinated notes and related accrued interest resulted in a gain of \$46.1 million. The loss for the revaluation of the assets and liabilities and the gain on the discharge of pre-petition debt are recorded in Reorganization Items (see Note 3) in the unaudited consolidated statement of operations.

The allocation of the reorganization value to individual assets and liabilities may change based upon completion of the valuation process and as additional information becomes available, which may result in differences to the fresh-start adjustments presented in these financial statements.

The following unaudited fresh-start balance sheet illustrates the financial effects as of April 30, 2006, the date of 1) the implementation of the Plan and 2) the adoption of fresh-start reporting. The fresh-start balance sheet reflects the effects of the consummation of the transactions contemplated in the Plan including the refinancing of the convertible notes and the exchange of the senior subordinated notes for the common stock of the Successor (see Note 1).

15

Table of Contents

			Fresh-start Plan					
	Pre	decessor		rian ffects	Adi	ustments	Su	iccessor
ASSETS							~ .	
CURRENT ASSETS:								
Cash and cash equivalents	\$	16,101		872(a)			\$	16,973
Restricted cash		20,132		(20,132)(b)				
Accounts receivable:								
Trade, net of allowance of \$4,718		167,062						167,062
Retainage		39,624						39,624
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of								
billings on uncompleted contracts		26,570						26,570
Inventories		24,401						24,401
Prepaid expenses and other current assets		29,541				658(1)		30,199
Assets held for sale associated with								
discontinued operations								
Total current assets		323,431		(19,260)		658		304,829
PROPERTY AND EQUIPMENT, net		21,320		(19,200)		8,530(1)		29,850
GOODWILL		24,343				(9,473)(n)		14,870
OTHER NON-CURRENT ASSETS		7,045		21,503(b)(c)		8,096(1)		36,644
OTHER NON-CURRENT ASSETS		7,043		21,303(0)(0)		0,090(1)		30,044
Total assets	\$	376,139	\$	2,243	\$	7,811	\$	386,193
LIABILITIES AND STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY (DEFICIT)								
CURRENT LIABILITIES:								
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$	25					\$	25
Accounts payable and accrued expenses								
(including \$10,639 in accrued interest				(= = = =)				
subject to compromise)		125,403		(7,259)(d)		4,427(1)		122,571
Billings in excess of costs and estimated		20.022						20.022
earnings on uncompleted contracts		30,833						30,833
Liabilities related to assets held for sale								
associated with discontinued operations								
Senior convertible notes, net (subject to		5 0.000		(50,000)(-)				
compromise)		50,000		(50,000)(e)				
Senior subordinated notes, net (subject to compromise)		172,885	(172,885)(f)				
compromise)		172,003	(172,003)(1)				
Total current liabilities		379,146	(2	230,144)		4,427		153,429
LONG-TERM DEBT, net of current								
maturities		133						133
TERM LOAN		155		53,000(g)				53,000
OTHER NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES		15,771		, (5)		3,518(1)		19,289
		, · · ·				, -()		,

30

Total liabilities	395,050	(177,144)	7,945	225,851
COMMITMENTS AND				
CONTINGENCIES				
STOCKHOLDERS EQUITY (DEFICIT):				
Preferred stock, \$.01 par value, 10,000,000				
shares authorized, none issued and				
outstanding				
Predecessor common stock, \$.01 par value,				
100,000,000 shares authorized, 39,024,209				
shares issued	390	(390)(h)		
Predecessor restricted voting common				
stock, \$.01 par value, 2,605,709 shares				
issued, authorized and outstanding	26	(26)(h)		
Successor common stock, \$0.01 par value				
100,000,000 shares authorized and				
15,326,885 shares issued and outstanding		153(f)(h)		153
Treasury stock, at cost, 2,416,377 shares	(10,930)	10,930(i)		
Additional paid-in capital	428,869	124,880(j)	(393,560)(m)	160,189
Retained deficit	(437,266)	43,840(k)	393,426(m)	
Total stockholders equity (deficit)	(18,911)	179,387	(134)	160,342
Total liabilities and stockholders equity				
(deficit)	\$ 376,139	\$ 2,243	\$ 7,811	\$ 386,193

(a) Reflects the net remaining proceeds from the Term Loan borrowings, less financing costs and the repayment of principal and accrued interest on the senior convertible notes (see Note 5).

(b) Reflects the reclass of restricted cash collateral to other non-currents assets in

accordance with the provisions of the Credit Facility.

(c) Reflects the net increase in deferred financing costs related to the Term Loan and Credit Facility.

(d) Reflects the payment of accrued interest on the senior convertible notes and the extinguishment of accrued interest on the senior subordinated notes, net of the accrual of success fees payable as a result of the Plan confirmation.

(e) Reflects repayment of the senior convertible notes.

(f) Reflects
extinguishment
of the senior
subordinated
notes in
exchange for
common stock
of the
Successor.

16

- (g) Reflects advances under the Term Loan (see Note 5).
- (h) Reflects
 cancellation of
 Predecessor
 common stock
 in exchange for
 common stock
 of the
 Successor.
- (i) Reflects the cancellation of treasury stock.
- Reflects the impact to paid in capital resulting from the issuance of new common stock to the senior subordinated noteholders and holders of Predecessor common stock. new restricted common stock issued to management, and the cancellation of Predecessor common stock (including treasury stock).
- (k) Reflects the gain on extinguishment of debt of \$46.1 million, net of the accrual of

success fees payable as a result of the Plan confirmation.

- (l) Reflects
 changes to
 carrying values
 of assets and
 liabilities to
 reflect estimated
 fair values.
- (m) Reflects the revaluation loss and the elimination of the retained deficit.
- (n) Reflects
 goodwill equal
 to the excess of
 reorganization
 equity value
 over the
 estimated fair
 value of
 identifiable net
 assets.

Impact of Fresh Start Accounting on Depreciation and Amortization

Upon adopting fresh-start accounting in accordance with SOP 90-7, we recorded adjustments to our balance sheet to adjust the book value of our assets and liabilities to their estimated fair value. As a result, we increased the book value of our property and equipment, including land, by \$8.5 million. We expect that this adjustment will result in an increase of our depreciation expense by \$0.7 million during the three months ended September 30, 2006, \$2.9 million during fiscal 2007, \$1.7 million during fiscal 2008, and a total of \$0.8 million thereafter.

Additionally, we established a contract loss reserve liability to record the fair value of expected losses related to existing contracts. This reserve will be amortized as income over the remaining terms of the contracts. We expect to recognize income of \$1.4 million during the three months ended September 30, 2006, and \$2.1 million during fiscal 2007 as a result.

We also identified certain intangible assets as a result of adopting fresh-start accounting (see Note 8 to the Consolidated Financial Statements). These assets will be amortized over their expected useful lives. As a result, we expect to record amortization expense of \$0.5 million during the three months ended September 30, 2006, \$1.8 million in fiscal 2007, \$1.2 million in fiscal 2008, and a total of \$2.2 million thereafter.

These estimates are preliminary and subject to change based upon completion of the fair valuation process, as additional information becomes available, and may result in changes to the future expected amortization described above.

Impact of Reorganization on Income Taxes

The restructuring of the Company s capital structure and resulting discharge of the senior subordinated notes and related accrued interest resulted in a gain of \$46.1 million. This gain will be excluded from taxable income for the tax

year ending September 30, 2006 and result in a \$46.1 million reduction to our net operating losses or, upon election, to the tax basis of certain assets pursuant to Internal Revenue Code Section 108. Accordingly, we have reduced our deferred tax assets by \$16.5 million with an equal and offsetting reduction to the valuation allowance. Therefore, since the gain reduces deferred tax assets which are fully reserved by valuation allowances, there is no income tax expense related to the gain.

3. REORGANIZATION ITEMS

Reorganization items refer to revenues, expenses (including professional fees), realized gains and losses and provisions for losses that are realized or incurred as a result of the bankruptcy proceedings. The following table summarizes the components included in reorganization items on the consolidated statements of operations for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and two months ended June 30, 2006 (Successor) (in thousands):

	Predecessor			Successor		
	One Month Ended April	Seven Months Ended		Two Months Ended		
	30, 2006		April 30, 2006		June 30, 2006	
Gain on debt-for-equity exchange (1)	\$ (46,117)	\$	(46,117)	\$		
Fresh-start adjustments (2)	134		134			
Professional fees and other costs (3)	5,448		13,598		436	
Lease rejection costs (4)	945		945			
Unamortized debt discounts and other costs						
(5)			539			
Embedded derivative liabilities (6)			(1,482)			
Unamortized debt issuance costs (7)			4,903			
Total reorganization items	\$ (39,590)	\$	(27,480)	\$	436	

- (1) Gain on extinguishment of the senior subordinated notes in exchange for common stock of the Successor in accordance with the Plan.
- (2) Adjustments to reflect the fair value of assets and liabilities in accordance with fresh-start accounting.
- (3) Costs for professional

services including legal, financial advisory and related services.

(4) Claims arising from rejection of executory lease contracts during the bankruptcy proceedings.

17

Table of Contents

- (5) Write off of unamortized debt discounts, premiums and other costs related to the allowed claims for the senior subordinated notes and senior convertible notes.
- (6) Write off of embedded derivatives related to the allowed claim for the senior convertible notes.
- (7) Write off of unamortized debt issuance costs related to the allowed claims for the senior subordinated notes and senior convertible notes.

4. BUSINESS DIVESTITURES

Discontinued Operations

During October 2004, the Company announced plans to begin a strategic alignment including the planned divestiture of certain commercial segments, underperforming subsidiaries and those that rely heavily on surety bonding for obtaining a majority of their projects. This plan included management actively seeking potential buyers of the selected companies among other activities necessary to complete the sales. Management expected to be able to sell all considered subsidiaries at their respective fair market values at the date of sale determined by a reasonably accepted valuation method. The discontinued operations disclosures include only those identified subsidiaries qualifying for discontinued operations treatment for the periods presented.

In December 2005, the Company completed its previously announced divestiture program. Since its start in October 2004, the Company sold 14 units, primarily operating in the commercial and industrial markets, for total consideration to date of \$61.2 million and closed two units. These 16 units had combined net revenues of \$154.1 million and an operating loss of \$12.9 million in fiscal 2005.

During the nine months ended June 30, 2005, the Company completed the sale of eleven business units as part of the plan described above. During the quarter ended December 31, 2005, the Company completed the sale of the last business unit under the plan described above. During the nine months ended June 30, 2005, these sales generated a

pre-tax loss of \$(0.7) million and have been recognized as discontinued operations in the respective consolidated statements of operations.

During the seven months ended April 30, 2006, the sale generated a pre-tax gain of \$0.7 million which has been recognized as discontinued operations in the respective consolidated statement of operations. There was no additional activity related to discontinued operations for the two months ended June 30, 2006.

All prior year amounts have been reclassified as appropriate. Depreciation expense associated with discontinued operations for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005 was \$0.4 million and \$0.9 million, respectively. There was no depreciation expense for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 or for the two months ended June 30, 2006. Summarized financial data for discontinued operations are outlined below:

		redeces ne 30, 1			Predece April 30,	
	Three			One		
	Months Ended	Ni	ne Months Ended	Month Ended	Sev	en Months Ended
Revenues	\$ 33,746	\$	134,948	\$	\$	5,464
Gross profit	3,468		11,187			273
Pretax income (loss)	(3,916)		(14,430)	242		753
						ance as of ember 30, 2005
Accounts receivable, net					\$	8,456
Inventory						464
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of bill	lings on uncomp	leted c	ontracts			900
Other current assets						3,421
Property and equipment, net						768
Other noncurrent assets						8
Total assets					\$	14,017
Accounts payable and accrued liabilities					\$	3,411
Billings in excess of costs and estimated earn	ings on uncomp	leted co	ontracts			1,414
Total liabilities						4,825
Net assets					\$	9,192

Goodwill Impairment Associated with Discontinued Operations

During the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, the Company recorded a goodwill impairment charge of \$4.3 million and \$12.9 million, respectively, related to the identification of certain subsidiaries for disposal by sale prior to the end of the fiscal second quarter ended June 30, 2005. This impairment charge is included in the net loss from discontinued operations caption in the statement of operations. The impairment charge was

18

Table of Contents

calculated based on the assessed fair value ascribed to the subsidiaries identified for disposal less the net book value of the assets related to those subsidiaries. The fair value utilized in this calculation was the same as that discussed in the following paragraph addressing the impairment of discontinued operations. Where the fair value did not exceed the net book value of a subsidiary including goodwill, the goodwill balance was impaired as appropriate. This impairment of goodwill was determined prior to the disclosed calculation of any additional impairment of the identified subsidiary disposal group as required pursuant to Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets . There was no goodwill impairment during the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 or the two months ended June 30, 2006 related to discontinued operations. Impairment Associated with Discontinued Operations

In accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets, during the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, the Company recorded an impairment charge of \$0.5 million and \$1.5 million, respectively, related to the identification of certain subsidiaries for disposal by sale prior to the end of the fiscal 2005. The impairment was calculated as the difference between the fair values, less costs to sell, assessed at the date the companies individually were selected for sale and their respective net book values after all other adjustments had been recorded. In determining the fair value for the disposed assets and liabilities, the Company evaluated past performance, expected future performance, management issues, bonding requirements, market forecasts and the carrying value of such assets and liabilities and received a fairness opinion from an independent consulting and investment banking firm in support of this determination for certain of the subsidiaries included in the assessment. The impairment charge was related to subsidiaries included in the commercial and industrial segment of the Company s operations (see Note 7). There was no impairment charge for long-lived assets during the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 or the two months ended June 30, 2006 related to discontinued operations.

Exit of Certain Operations

As a result of disappointing operating results, the Board of Directors directed senior management to develop alternatives with respect to certain underperforming subsidiaries. These subsidiaries are included in the Company s commercial and industrial segment. On March 28, 2006, senior management committed to an exit plan (the Exit Plan) with respect to those underperforming subsidiaries. The Exit Plan commits to a shut-down or consolidation of the operations of these subsidiaries or the sale or other disposition of the subsidiaries, whichever comes earlier.

As a result of the Exit Plan, the Company expects to incur total expenditures in the estimated range of \$5.9 million to \$11.1 million, which include the following:

An estimated \$2.3 million to \$5.4 million for direct labor and material costs;

An estimated \$1.3 million to \$1.5 million for lease exit and other related costs; and

An estimated \$2.3 million to \$4.2 million for severance, retention and other employment-related costs. As a result of inherent uncertainty in the Exit Plan and in monetizing approximately \$30.6 million in net working capital related to these subsidiaries, the Company could experience potential losses to its working capital. These losses could range from \$8.1 million to \$10.0 million. At June 30, 2006, the Company has recorded adequate reserves to reflect the estimated net realizable value of the working capital; however, subsequent events such as loss of personnel or specific customer knowledge, may impact the ability to collect. During the seven months ended April 30, 2006, the Company incurred approximately \$4.8 million of costs related to the Exit Plan consisting of \$1.6 million in direct and indirect labor, \$0.5 million in severance or retention costs and paid time off, \$0.1 million in moving and other costs, and \$2.6 million in allowances related to accounts receivables, inventory and costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts. During the two months ended June 30, 2006, the Company incurred \$1.0 million of incremental costs related to the Exit Plan consisting of \$0.1 million in direct and indirect labor, \$0.8 million in severance and retention costs and \$0.1 million in allowances to inventory. These costs are included in income (loss) from continuing operations.

In its assessment of the estimated net realizable value related to accounts receivable at these subsidiaries, in March 2006 the Company increased its general allowance for doubtful accounts based on considering various factors

including the fact that these businesses were being shut down and the associated increased risk of collection and the age of the receivables. This approach is a departure from the Company s normal practice of carrying general allowances for bad debt based on a minimum fixed percent of total receivables based on historical write-offs. The Company believes this approach is reasonable and prudent given the circumstances.

The Exit Plan is expected to be substantially completed by September 30, 2006. During the execution of the Exit Plan, the Company expects to continue to pay its vendors and suppliers in the ordinary course of business and to complete projects that are currently in progress.

Revenue for these subsidiaries totaled \$196.8 million for fiscal year 2005, representing 18% of the Company s total revenues for fiscal 2005. Revenue for these subsidiaries totaled \$49.8 million and \$163.6 million for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, respectively. Revenue for these subsidiaries was \$6.6 million and \$56.8 million for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 respectively. Revenues for these subsidiaries were \$8.0 million for the two months ended June 30, 2006.

Operating losses for these subsidiaries totaled \$23.7 million for fiscal 2005. Operating losses for these subsidiaries totaled \$2.4 million and \$11.0 million for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, respectively. Operating losses for these subsidiaries were \$1.5 million and \$15.0 million for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006, respectively. Operating losses for these subsidiaries were \$3.0 million for the two months ended June 30, 2006.

19

Table of Contents

5. DEBT

Pre-Petition Credit Facility

On August 1, 2005, the Company entered into a three-year \$80 million asset-based revolving credit facility (the Pre-Petition Credit Facility) with Bank of America, N.A., as administrative agent (BofA). The Pre-Petition Credit Facility replaced the Company s existing revolving credit facility with JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., which was scheduled to mature on August 31, 2005.

The Pre-Petition Credit Facility allowed the Company to obtain revolving credit loans and provided for the issuance of letters of credit. The amount available at any time under the Pre-Petition Credit Facility for revolving credit loans or the issuance of letters of credit was determined by a borrowing base calculated as a percentage of accounts receivable, inventory and equipment. The borrowings were limited to \$80 million.

The Company amended the Pre-Petition Credit Facility several times between August 2005 and February 2006 prior to filing for Chapter 11 bankruptcy. The Pre-Petition Credit Facility was replaced by the DIP Credit Facility (as defined below) on February 14, 2006.

Senior Convertible Notes (subject to compromise)

The Company had outstanding \$50.0 million in aggregate principal amount of Senior Convertible Notes. Investors in the notes agreed to a purchase price equal to 100% of the principal amount of the notes. The notes required payment of interest semi-annually in arrears at an annual rate of 6.5%, had a stated maturity of November 1, 2014, constituted senior unsecured obligations, were guaranteed on a senior unsecured basis by the Company s significant domestic subsidiaries, and were convertible at the option of the holder under certain circumstances into shares of the Company s common stock at an initial conversion price of \$3.25 per share (on a pre reverse split basis), subject to adjustment.

The Senior Convertible Notes were a hybrid instrument comprised of two components: (1) a debt instrument and (2) certain embedded derivatives. The embedded derivatives included a redemption premium and a make-whole provision. In accordance with the guidance that Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 133, as amended, *Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities*, (SFAS 133) and Emerging Issues Task Force Issue No. 00-19, *Accounting for Derivative Financial Instruments Indexed to, and Potentially Settled in, a Company s Own Stock* (EITF 00-19) provides, the embedded derivatives must be removed from the debt host and accounted for separately as a derivative instrument. These derivative instruments were marked-to-market each reporting period.

In accordance with SOP 90-7, Financial Reporting by Entities in Reorganization Under the Bankruptcy Code , (SOP 90.7) the Senior Convertible Notes were an allowable claim per the court order dated March 17, 2006. As a result, the Company wrote off unamortized deferred financing costs of \$2.7 million, derivative liabilities of \$1.5 million and net discounts of \$0.7 million to reorganization items on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for a net pre-tax impact of \$1.9 million during the three months ended March 31, 2006.

On the Exit Date, the Senior Convertible Notes were repaid in full plus the related accrued interest for an amount totaling \$51.9 million in accordance with the Plan from the proceeds of the Term Loan.

Senior Subordinated Notes (subject to compromise)

The Company had outstanding an aggregate of \$172.9 million in senior subordinated notes. On the Exit Date, in accordance with the Plan, the note holders exchanged the principal amount of the Senior Subordinated Notes plus accrued interest of \$8.8 million for 82% of the fully diluted shares of the Successor before giving effect to the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan. The notes bore interest at 9 3/8% paid in arrears on February 1 and August 1 of each year. The notes were unsecured senior subordinated obligations and were subordinated to all other existing and future senior indebtedness. The Company discontinued accruing the contractual interest on the senior subordinated notes on the Commencement Date. Contractual interest through April 30, 2006 would have been \$14.9 million.

In accordance with SOP 90-7, the Senior Subordinated Notes were an allowable claim per the Court Order dated March 17, 2006. As a result, the Company wrote off unamortized deferred financing costs of \$2.2 million, net discount of \$1.5 million, and the unamortized gain on the terminated interest rate swaps, previously disclosed, of \$1.7 million to reorganization items on the Consolidated Statements of Operations for a net pre-tax impact of \$2.0 million during the three months ended March 31, 2006.

Debtor-in-Possession Financing

On February 14, 2006, in connection with the Chapter 11 Cases, the Company entered into the debtor-in-possession loan and security agreement (the DIP Credit Facility) with BofA and certain other lenders (the DIP Lenders). The DIP Credit Facility was approved by the Bankruptcy Court on an interim basis on February 15, 2006, and on a final basis on March 10, 2006.

The DIP Credit Facility provided for an aggregate financing of \$80 million during the Chapter 11 case, consisting of a revolving credit facility of up to \$80 million, with a \$72 million sub-limit for letters of credit. All letters of credit and other obligations outstanding under the Pre-Petition Credit

20

Table of Contents

Facility constituted obligations and liabilities under the DIP Credit Facility. Accordingly, the Company wrote off approximately \$3.8 million in unamortized deferred financing costs related to the Pre-Petition Credit Facility during the quarter ended March 31, 2006.

The Company utilized the DIP Credit Facility to issue letters of credit for (1) certain of the Company s insurance programs; (2) its surety programs; and (3) certain jobs.

On the Exit Date, in accordance with the Plan, the DIP Credit Facility was replaced by the Credit Facility. As a result, previously capitalized deferred issuance costs of \$0.7 million were written off to interest expense and are reflected in the statements of operations for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006. Amortization during the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 was \$0.5 million and \$0.5 million, respectively.

Revolving Credit Facility

On the Exit Date, the Company entered into a revolving credit facility (the Credit Facility) with BofA and certain other lenders. The Credit Facility provides access to revolving borrowings in the aggregate amount of up to \$80 million, with a \$72 million sub-limit for letters of credit, for the purpose of refinancing the DIP Credit Facility and to provide letters of credit and financing subsequent to confirmation of the Plan.

Loans under the Credit Facility will bear interest at LIBOR plus 3.5% or the base rate plus 1.5% on the terms set in the revolving credit agreement. In addition, the Company will be charged monthly in arrears (1) an unused line fee of either 0.5% or 0.375% depending on the utilization of the credit line, (2) a letter of credit fee equal to the applicable per annum LIBOR margin times the amount of all outstanding letters of credit and (3) certain other fees and charges as specified in the revolving credit agreement.

The Credit Facility will mature on May 12, 2008. The Credit Facility is secured by first priority liens on substantially all of the Company s existing and future acquired assets, exclusive of collateral provided to sureties. The Credit Facility is guaranteed by the Company s subsidiaries and contains customary affirmative, negative and financial covenants binding on the Company as described below.

The financial covenants require the Company to:

Maintain a minimum cumulative earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation, amortization and restructuring expenses beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Maintain a minimum cumulative earnings before interest and taxes at the shutdown subsidiaries beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006.

Maintain a minimum level of net working capital beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Convert a minimum of net working capital existing as of March 31, 2006 in the shutdown subsidiaries, to cash on a cumulative basis beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the period ending March 31, 2007.

Not permit its earnings before interest and taxes at its commercial units to fall below a certain minimum for two consecutive months beginning with the period ended April 30, 2006.

Not permit its earnings before interest and taxes at its residential units to fall below a certain minimum for two consecutive months beginning with the period ended April 30, 2006.

Maintain a minimum fixed charge coverage ratio, calculated on a trailing twelve-month basis, beginning with the period ended October 31, 2006.

Maintain a maximum leverage ratio, calculated on a trailing twelve-month basis, beginning with the period ended October 31, 2006.

Not allow its cumulative capital expenditure to exceed the amounts specified in the agreement beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Maintain cash collateral in a cash collateral account of at least \$20.0 million (which is included in other non-currents on the consolidated balance sheet at June 30, 2006).

Term Loan

On the Exit Date, the Company entered into a \$53 million senior secured term loan (the Term Loan) with Eton Park Fund L.P. and an affiliate and Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates for the purpose of refinancing the Senior Convertible Notes.

The Term Loan bears interest at 10.75% per annum, subject to adjustment as set forth in the loan agreement. Interest is payable in cash, in arrears, quarterly, provided that, in the sole discretion of the Company, until the third anniversary of the closing date, the Company shall have the option to direct that interest be paid by capitalizing such interest as additional loans under the Term Loan. The Company has elected this option and accordingly, \$0.9 million of accrued interest was capitalized as additional loans at June 30, 2006. Subject to the term lenders—right to demand repayment in full on or after the fourth anniversary of the closing date, the Term Loan will mature on the seventh anniversary of the closing date at which time all principal will become due. The Term Loan contemplates customary affirmative, negative and financial covenants binding on the Company, including, without limitation, a limitation on indebtedness of \$90 million under the Credit Facility with a sub-limit on funded outstanding indebtedness of \$25 million, as more fully described in the term loan agreement. Additionally, the Term Loan includes provisions for optional and mandatory prepayments on the conditions set forth in the term loan agreement. The Term Loan will be secured by substantially the same collateral as the Credit Facility, and will be second in priority to the liens securing the Credit Facility. The adjusted interest rate on the Term Loan for the period May 12, 2006 through June 30, 2006 was 12.6% as a result of the Company—s performance during the quarter ended March 31, 2006.

21

Table of Contents

The Term Loan has many of the same financial covenants as the Credit Facility beginning on October 1, 2007. In addition, the Term Loan prohibits the EBITDA minus Capex Level (as defined) to be less than negative \$20 million for any fiscal quarter or on a cumulative basis at each quarter end beginning January 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006.

Debt consists of the following (in thousands):

	Predecessor September 30, 2005		 une 30, 2006
Term Loan, due May 12, 2013, bearing interest at an adjusted rate of			
12.6% at June 30, 2006, subject to further adjustment	\$		\$ 53,909
Senior Subordinated Notes, due February 1, 2009, bearing interest at			
9.375%		62,885	
Senior Subordinated Notes, due February 1, 2009, bearing interest at			
9.375%		110,000	
Senior Convertible Notes, due November 1, 2014, bearing interest at 6.5%		50,000	
Other		59	149
Total debt		222,944	54,058
Less Short-term debt and current maturities of long-term debt		(32)	(24)
Less Senior Convertible Notes		(50,000)	
Less Senior Subordinated Notes		(172,885)	
Total long-term debt	\$	27	\$ 54,034
22			

Table of Contents

6. EARNINGS PER SHARE

In conjunction with the Plan, effective May 12, 2006 the Company s common stock underwent a reverse split which converted 17.0928 shares of old common stock into the right to receive one share of new common stock. In accordance with FASB Statement No. 128, Earnings per Share, the computations of basic and diluted earnings per share have been adjusted retroactively for all periods presented to reflect that change in capital structure.

The following table reconciles the numerators and denominators of the basic and diluted earnings per share for the nine and three months ended June 30, 2005, the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor), and the two months ended June 30, 2006 (Successor). (in thousands, except share data):

	Predecessor					Successor		
	Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Unaudited)			Seven Ionths Ended pril 30, 2006 audited)	Two Months Ended June 30, 2006 (Unaudited)			
Numerator: Net income (loss)	\$	(44,749)	\$	7,788	\$	(1,714)		
Denominator: Weighted average shares outstanding basic Effect of dilutive stock options	1	5,328,124	1	5,328,124	1:	5,328,124		
Weighted average shares outstanding diluted	1	5,328,124	1	5,328,124	1:	5,328,124		
Earnings (loss) per share: Basic Diluted	\$ \$	(2.92) (2.92)	\$ \$	0.51 0.51	\$ \$	(0.11) (0.11)		
	Predecessor Three				Successor			
	Three Months Ended June 30, 2005 (Unaudited)		One Month Ended April 30, 2006 (Unaudited)		Ended End April 30,			
Numerator: Net income (loss)	\$	(13,915)	\$	38,554	\$	(1,714)		
Denominator: Weighted average shares outstanding basic Effect of dilutive stock options	15,328,124		15,328,124		15,328,124			
Weighted average shares outstanding diluted	1	5,328,124	1	5,328,124	1:	5,328,124		
Earnings (loss) per share: Basic Diluted	\$ \$	(0.91) (0.91)	\$ \$	2.52 2.52	\$ \$	(0.11) (0.11)		

There were 51,471 stock options outstanding for the two months ended June 30, 2006. These stock options were excluded from the computation of diluted earnings (loss) per share because the options exercise prices were greater than the applicable market price of the Company s common stock.

23

Table of Contents

7. OPERATING SEGMENTS

The Company follows SFAS No. 131, *Disclosures about Segments of an Enterprise and Related Information* (SFAS 131). Certain information is disclosed, per SFAS 131, based on the way management organizes financial information for making operating decisions and assessing performance.

The Company s reportable segments are strategic business units that offer products and services to two distinct customer groups. They are managed separately because each business requires different operating and marketing strategies. These segments, which contain different economic characteristics, are managed through geographical regions.

The accounting policies of the segments are the same as those described in the summary of significant accounting policies. The Company evaluates performance based on income from operations of the respective business units prior to home office expenses. Management allocates costs between segments for selling, general and administrative expenses, goodwill impairment, depreciation expense, capital expenditures and total assets.

As a result of implementing fresh-start accounting (see Note 2), the segment information for the Successor is not comparable to the segment information for the Predecessor. Segment information for continuing operations for all Predecessor and Successor periods presented is as follows (in thousands):

Predecessor	Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005							
	Commercial and							
	Industrial	Residential	Corporate	Total				
Revenues	\$ 578,598	\$ 226,454	\$	\$805,052				
Cost of services	526,702	178,300		705,002				
Gross profit	51,896	48,154		100,050				
Selling, general and administrative	51,668	30,421	25,046	107,135				
Income (loss) from operations	\$ 228	\$ 17,733	\$ (25,046)	\$ (7,085)				
Other data:								
Depreciation and amortization expense	\$ 5,060	\$ 854	\$ 1,730	\$ 7,644				
Capital expenditures	920	1,047	1,096	3,063				
Total assets	284,527	95,814	95,446	475,787				
	Seven Months Ended							
Predecessor		April 3	0, 2006					
	Commercial and							
	Industrial	Residential	Corporate	Total				
Revenues	\$ 370,690	\$ 215,454	\$	\$ 586,144				
Cost of services	335,531	175,344		510,875				
Gross profit	35,159	40,110		75,269				
Selling, general and administrative	36,933	24,316	18,478	79,727				
Income (loss) from operations	\$ (1,774)	\$ 15,794	\$ (18,478)	\$ (4,458)				
Other data:								
Depreciation and amortization expense	\$ 2,368	\$ 647	\$ 1,418	\$ 4,433				

Capital expenditures Total assets	91 207,71		392 89,515		409 88,958	3	1,712 86,192		
Successor	Two Months Ended June 30, 2006								
	Commerc and	cial							
	Industri	al Re	esidential	Co	rporate	7	Γotal		
Revenues	\$ 107,08	2 \$	70,405	\$		\$ 1	77,487		
Cost of services	95,31	5	59,434			1	54,749		
Gross profit	11,76	7	10,971				22,738		
Selling, general and administrative	9,71	4	7,251		5,857		22,822		
Income (loss) from operations	\$ 2,05	3 \$	3,720	\$	(5,857)	\$	(84)		
Other data:									
Depreciation and amortization expense	\$ 4	0 \$	506	\$	675	\$	1,221		
Capital expenditures	17	6	114		120		410		
Total assets	204,03 24	5	101,485		79,649	3	85,169		

Table of Contents

Table of Contents

Predecessor	Con	nmercial	,	Three Mon June 30				
Revenues Cost of services	Ind \$ 1	and lustrial 85,478 68,592	Res	85,251 66,531	C o \$	orporate	\$ 2	Fotal 270,729 235,123
Gross profit Selling, general and administrative		16,886 16,996		18,720 10,734		9,481		35,606 37,211
Income (loss) from operations	\$	(110)	\$	7,986	\$	(9,481)	\$	(1,605)
Other data: Depreciation and amortization expense Capital expenditures Total assets	\$	1,215 328 84,527	\$	330 474 95,814	\$	448 571 95,446	\$	1,993 1,373 175,787
Predecessor				One Mon April 30				
		nmercial and						
Revenues Cost of services	\$	lustrial 49,248 44,331	Res	32,640 26,531	C o \$	orporate		Fotal 81,888 70,862
Gross profit Selling, general and administrative		4,917 4,437		6,109 3,520		2,875		11,026 10,832
Income (loss) from operations	\$	480	\$	2,589	\$	(2,875)	\$	194
Other data: Depreciation and amortization expense Capital expenditures Total assets	\$	258 38 07,719	\$	90 31 89,515	\$	210 18 88,958	\$	558 87 886,192
Successor	Com	nmercial		Two Mont June 30				
	;	and	D	• 1 1	C	,	,	D 4 1
Revenues Cost of services	\$ 10	lustrial 07,082 95,315	Res \$	70,405 59,434	\$	orporate	\$ 1	Fotal 77,487 54,749
Gross profit Selling, general and administrative		11,767 9,714		10,971 7,251		5,857		22,738 22,822
Income (loss) from operations	\$	2,053	\$	3,720	\$	(5,857)	\$	(84)

50

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q

Other data:

Depreciation and amortization expense	\$	40	\$ 506	\$ 675	\$	1,221
Capital expenditures		176	114	120		410
Total assets	20	4,035	101,485	79,649	3	85,169

The Company does not have operations or long-lived assets in countries outside of the United States.

25

Table of Contents

8. INTANGIBLE ASSETS

In accordance with SOP 90-7, the Company adopted fresh-start reporting effective April 30, 2006. Fresh-start reporting requires that all assets, including identifiable intangible assets and liabilities be adjusted to their fair values as of the adoption date (see Note 2). As a result of the application of fresh-start reporting the Company identified certain intangible assets as of April 30, 2006. The Company used independent appraisal and valuation experts to assist with the identification and valuation of these intangible assets. The table below provides information about these intangible assets as of June 30, 2006.

	St As of J			
	Gross	A		Estimated
	Carrying Accumulated Amount Amortization		Useful	
A 45 3 T4 51-1- A4	Amount			Life
Amortized Intangible Assets	(amount			4.55 (1
Leasehold interests	\$ 93	\$	4	4-55 months
Customer relationships	2,170		119	36-42 months
Contract backlog	658		114	10-12 months
Non-compete agreements	1,200		100	24 months
Tradenames	2,026		20	10-20 years
Total	\$ 6,147	\$	357	
Aggregate Amortization Expense:				
For the two months ended June 30, 2006	\$:	357		
Estimated Amortization Expense:				
Through September 30, 2006	\$	535		
Fiscal year 2007		833		
Fiscal year 2008	•	210		
Fiscal year 2009		582		
Fiscal year 2010		141		
Thereafter		489		
Unamortized Intangible Assets:				

9. 1999 INCENTIVE COMPENSATION PLAN

Goodwill

In November 1999, the Board of Directors adopted the 1999 Incentive Compensation Plan (the 1999 Plan). The 1999 Plan authorizes the Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors or the Board of Directors to grant employees of the Company awards in the form of options, stock appreciation rights, restricted stock or other stock based awards. The Company has up to 5.5 million shares of common stock authorized for issuance under the 1999 Plan.

\$ 14,783

In December 2003, the Company granted a restricted stock award of 242,295 shares under its 1999 Plan to certain employees. This award vests in equal installments on December 1, 2004 and 2005, provided the recipient is still employed by the Company. The market value of the stock on the date of grant for this award was \$2.0 million, which is recognized as compensation expense over the related two year vesting period. On December 1, 2004, 113,248 restricted shares vested under this award. During the period December 1, 2003 through November 30, 2004, 15,746 shares of those originally awarded were forfeited. From December 1, 2004 through December 31, 2005, an additional 34,984 shares have been forfeited. On December 1, 2005, the remaining 78,317 restricted shares vested under this

award.

In January 2005, the Company granted a restricted stock award of 365,564 shares under its 1999 Plan to certain employees. This award vests in equal installments on January 3, 2006 and 2007, provided the recipient is still employed by the Company. The market value of the stock on the date of grant for this award was \$1.7 million, which is recognized as compensation expense over the related two year vesting period. On January 3, 2006, 147,141 restricted shares vested under this award, and on May 12, 2006, 134,531 restricted shares vested under this award. Through April 30, 2006, a total of 62,998 shares were forfeited under this grant.

During the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, the Company amortized \$0.4 million and \$0.6 million, respectively, to expense in connection with these awards. Effective October 1, 2005, the Company adopted Statement of Financial Accounting Standards 123 (revised 2004), *Stock Based Payments* (SFAS 123(R)) (See Note 2). During the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006, the Company recognized \$0.6 million and \$1.2 million, respectively, in compensation expense related to these awards in accordance with the provisions of SFAS 123(R). On May 12, 2006, all outstanding stock options under the 1999 Incentive Compensation Plan were cancelled pursuant to the plan of reorganization and the 1999 Incentive Compensation Plan was terminated.

The following table summarizes activity under the Company s stock option and incentive compensation plans:

			eighted verage	
	Shares	Exercise Price		
Outstanding, September 30, 2005	3,326,085	\$	8.55	
Options Granted	23,902		0.11	
Exercised	(23,902)		(0.11)	
Forfeited and Cancelled	(3,326,085)		(8.55)	
Outstanding, April 30, 2006		\$	0.00	
Options Granted Exercised Forfeited and Cancelled	51,471	\$	44.36 0.00 0.00	
Outstanding, June 30, 2006	51,471	\$	44.36	

The table below summarizes options outstanding and exercisable at June 30, 2006:

		Remaining					
	Outstanding	Contractual	[Exercisable		
	as of	Life	Weig	hted-Average	as of	Weigh	ted-Average
	June 30,		Exercise		June 30,	Е	Exercise
Range of Exercise Prices	2006	in Years	Price		2006		Price
\$34.50	29,412	1.9	\$	34.50	29,412	\$	34.50
\$57.50	22,059	1.8		57.50			57.50
	51,471	1.9	\$	44.36	29,412	\$	44.36
	31,471	1.9	Ф	44.30	29,412	Ф	44.30

Options granted during the periods ended April 30, 2006 and June 30, 2006 had weighted average fair values per option of \$0.31 and \$5.81, respectively.

Unexercised options expire on May 8, 2008.

26

Table of Contents

10. 2006 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN

In conjunction with the Company s emergence from bankruptcy, a new stock incentive plan was created. The new incentive plan is known as the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan and was approved by the Bankruptcy Court. The 2006 Equity Incentive Plan will provide for awards in the form of stock options and restricted stock. Up to 10% of the number of fully diluted shares of new IES common stock as of the effective date of the plan of reorganization are available for issuance. Certain members of IES management received restricted stock totaling 384,850 shares in connection with the plan of reorganization. These restricted stock awards are governed by the 2006 Equity Incentive Plan, but do not impact the number of shares available for issuance under the plan in future periods. Under SFAS 123(R) the estimated fair value of the restricted stock on the date of grant, May 12, 2006, was \$9.5 million. The Company has assumed a 15% forfeiture rate based on historical experience. The remaining fair value of \$8.1 million is amortized to non-cash compensation expense over the vesting period. These grants vest 1/3 on January 1, 2007, 1/3 on January 1, 2008 and 1/3 on January 1, 2009. Between May 12, 2006 and June 30, 2006, \$0.4 million was amortized in connection with these awards. On June 21, 2006 certain members of the Company s Board of Directors were granted 8,400 shares of restricted stock which will vest on February 1, 2007. Under SFAS 123(R) these shares had an estimated fair value of \$151,200 on the date of grant. The Company assumed no forfeitures for this grant due to the relatively short vesting period. The Company will recognize the estimated fair value of these shares as compensation expense over the vesting period.

Between May 12, 2006 and June 30, 2006, 51,471 options were issued to C. Byron Snyder in accordance with the terms of his employment agreement. On the date of grant, 29,412 options were immediately vested. The remaining 22,059 options are expected to vest in August 2006. In accordance SFAS 123(R) the Company expensed \$0.1 million between May 12, 2006 and June 30, 2006. No other options were issued or outstanding at June 30, 2006.

11. EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

The Company has an Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the ESPP), which provides for the sale of common stock to participants as defined at a price equal to the lower of 85% of the Company s closing stock price at the beginning or end of the option period, as defined. The ESPP is intended to qualify as an Employee Stock Purchase Plan under Section 423 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. In the nine months ended June 30, 2005, 61,935 shares were issued under the ESPP. There were no shares issued under the ESPP for the seven months ended April 30, 2006 or the two months ended June 30, 2006. The Company suspended contributions to the Plan from the period January 1, 2005 through the present and may elect to continue to do so in the future.

12. COMMITMENTS AND CONTINGENCIES

Legal Matters

The Company and its subsidiaries are involved in various legal proceedings that have arisen in the ordinary course of business. While it is not possible to predict the outcome of such proceedings with certainty and it is possible that the results of legal proceedings may materially adversely affect us. In the opinion of the Company, all such proceedings are either adequately covered by insurance or, if not so covered, should not ultimately result in any liability which would have a material adverse effect on the financial position, liquidity or results of operations of the Company. The Company expenses routine legal costs related to proceedings as incurred.

Table of Contents

The following is a discussion of certain significant legal matters the Company is currently involved in: In re Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. Securities Litigation, No. 4:04-CV-3342; in the United States District Court for the Southern District of Texas, Houston Division:

Between August 20 and October 4, 2004, five putative securities fraud class actions were filed against IES and certain of its officers and directors in the United States District Court for the Southern District of Texas. The five lawsuits were consolidated under the caption *In re Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. Securities Litigation,*No. 4:04-CV-3342. On March 23, 2005, the Court appointed Central Laborer Pension Fund as lead plaintiff and appointed lead counsel. Pursuant to the parties agreed scheduling order, lead plaintiff filed its amended complaint on June 6, 2005. The amended complaint alleges that defendants violated Section 10(b) and 20(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 by making materially false and misleading statements during the proposed class period of November 10, 2003 to August 13, 2004. Specifically, the amended complaint alleges that defendants misrepresented the Company s financial condition in 2003 and 2004 as evidenced by the restatement, violated generally accepted accounting principles, and misrepresented the sufficiency of the Company s internal controls so that they could engage in insider trading at artificially-inflated prices, retain their positions at the Company, and obtain a credit facility for the Company.

On August 5, 2005, the defendants moved to dismiss the amended complaint for failure to state a claim. The defendants argued, among other things, that the amended complaint fails to allege fraud with particularity as required by Rule 9(b) of the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure and fails to satisfy the heightened pleading requirements for securities fraud class actions under the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Specifically, defendants argue that the amended complaint does not allege fraud with particularity as to numerous GAAP violations and opinion statements about internal controls, fails to raise a strong inference that defendants acted knowingly or with severe recklessness, and includes vague and conclusory allegations from confidential witnesses without a proper factual basis. Lead plaintiff filed its opposition to the motion to dismiss on September 28, 2005, and defendants filed their reply in support of the motion to dismiss on November 14, 2005.

On December 21, 2005, the Court held a telephonic hearing relating to the motion to dismiss. On January 10, the Court issued a memorandum and order dismissing with prejudice all claims filed against the Defendants. Plaintiff in the securities class action filed its notice of appeal on February 2, 2006. On February 28, 2006 IES filed a suggestion of bankruptcy informing the Court that the action was automatically stayed because IES had filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy. On March 20, 2006 Plaintiffs filed a partial opposition to IES s suggestion of bankruptcy arguing that the action against non-bankrupt co-defendants was not stayed. On July 24, 2006 the United States Fifth Circuit Court of Appeals set the briefing scheduling for the appeal proceedings. Appellant s brief is due on September 5, 2006. Appellee s brief is due on October 5, 2006. Appellant s reply brief is due on October 19, 2006, fourteen days after Appellee s brief.

Radek v. Allen, et al., No. 2004-48577; in the 113th Judicial District Court, Harris County, Texas:

On September 3, 2004, Chris Radek filed a shareholder derivative action in the District Court of Harris County, Texas naming Herbert R. Allen, Richard L. China, William W. Reynolds, Britt Rice, David A. Miller, Ronald P. Badie, Donald P. Hodel, Alan R. Sielbeck, C. Byron Snyder, Donald C. Trauscht, and James D. Woods as individual defendants and IES as nominal defendant. On July 15, 2005, plaintiff filed an amended shareholder derivative petition alleging substantially similar factual claims to those made in the putative class action, and making common law claims against the individual defendants for breach of fiduciary duties, misappropriation of information, abuse of control, gross mismanagement, waste of corporate assets, and unjust enrichment. On September 16, 2005, defendants filed special exceptions or, alternatively, a motion to stay the derivative action. On November 11, 2005, Plaintiff filed a response to defendants special exceptions and motion to stay took place on January 9, 2006. Following that hearing, the parties submitted supplemental briefings relating to the standard for finding director self-interest in a derivative case.

On February 10, 2006 the Court granted Defendants Special Exceptions and dismissed the suit with prejudice. On March 10, 2006 Plaintiff filed a motion asking the court to reconsider its ruling. Also on March 10, 2006 IES filed a suggestion of bankruptcy with the Court suggesting that this case had been automatically stayed pursuant to the bankruptcy laws. On April 4, 2006 Plaintiff filed a response to IES s suggestion of bankruptcy opposing the

application of the automatic stay. The Court held a hearing on Plaintiff s motion for reconsideration on April 24, 2006 but deferred any ruling until the bankruptcy proceedings are completed. *SEC Investigation*:

On August 31, 2004, the Fort Worth Regional Office of the SEC sent a request for information concerning IES s inability to file its 10-Q in a timely fashion, the internal investigation conducted by counsel to the Audit Committee of the Company s Board of Directors, and the material weaknesses identified by IES s auditors in August 2004. In December 2004, the Commission issued a formal order authorizing the staff to conduct a private investigation into these and related matters.

On April 20, 2006, the Company received a Wells Notice from the staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission (Staff). In addition, the Company has been informed that Wells Notices have been issued to its current chief financial officer and certain former executives of the Company. The Staff has indicated that the Wells Notices relate to the accounting treatment and disclosure of two receivables that were written down in 2004, the Company s contingent liabilities disclosures in various prior periods, and the Company s failure to disclose a change in its policy for bad debt reserves and resulting write-down of such reserves that occurred in 2003 and 2004. The possible violations referenced in the Wells Notices to the

28

Table of Contents

Company and its chief financial officer include violations of the books and records, internal controls and antifraud provisions of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. The Company first disclosed the existence of the SEC inquiry into this matter in November 2004.

A Wells Notice indicates that the Staff intends to recommend that the agency bring an enforcement action against the recipients for possible violations of federal securities laws. Recipients of Wells Notices have the opportunity to submit a statement setting forth their interests and position with respect to any proposed enforcement action. In the event the Staff makes a recommendation to the Securities and Exchange Commission, the statement will be forwarded to the Commission for consideration. An adverse outcome in this matter could have a material adverse effect on the Company s business, consolidated financial condition, results of operations or cash flows. Sanford Airport Authority vs. Craggs Construction et al (Florida Industrial Electric):

This is a property damage suit for which the company believes will be covered by insurance but at this time coverage has been denied. In January 2003, the Sanford Airport Authority (Sanford) hired Craggs Construction Company (Craggs) to manage construction of an airport taxiway and related improvements. Craggs entered into a subcontract with Florida Industrial Electric (FIE) to perform certain of the electrical and lighting work. During the construction of the project, Sanford terminated Craggs—contract. Sanford retained a new general contractor to complete the project and asked that FIE remain on the project to complete its electrical work. Sanford then filed its lawsuit against Craggs for breach of contract, claiming Craggs—failure to properly manage the project resulted in interference, delays, and deficient work. Sanford—s allegations include damage caused by the allegedly improper installation of the runway lighting system. Craggs filed a third party complaint against FIE, alleging breach of contract, contractual indemnity, and common law indemnity based on allegations that FIE failed to perform its work properly.

Sanford alleges over \$2.5 million in total damages; it is unclear how much of this amount Craggs will claim arises from FIE s work. On April 27, 2006, the Company received notice that Craggs had filed suit against its surety, Federal Insurance Company. Craggs claims the surety performance bond is liable due to FIE s alleged negligence. The Company will defend the case for the surety and indemnify them against any losses, and has filed a motion to dismiss the suit against the surety for failure to state a valid claim. Discovery is ongoing and the Company anticipates filing motions for summary judgment on the bulk of Craggs claims against FIE.

Florida Power & Light Company, vs. Qualified Contractors, Davis Electrical Constructors, Inc., et al.:

This is a property damage suit covered by insurance. Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) retained Black & Veatch (B&V) to manage FPL s Sanford Repowering Project, including oversight of the construction of turbine generators. In February 2002, Davis Electrical completed its electrical and tubing installation for turbine #5C, the turbine at issue. The turbine was fired for the first time in March 2002, and was scheduled to begin commercial operation in early June 2002. After operating for 375 hours, the turbine suffered a failure during the first on-line water washing of its compressor, resulting in damage to the entire turbine. FPL and its insurance companies covered the cost of repairs, which are claimed to total approximately \$9.2 million. FPL and its insurers then filed suit against Davis, QCI and B&V, asserting that the parties breached their warranties and contracts in failing to properly install the on-line water wash system for turbine #5C. B&V, was dismissed on Summary Judgment. Plaintiffs have appealed that dismissal.

Trial before the judge began January 19, 2006, and was completed January 25, 2006. In July 2006, after the bankruptcy stay was lifted, the trial judge entered judgment against Davis, awarding Plaintiffs \$9.2 million. The parties will brief prejudgment interest by July 31, at which time the Court will determine that amount (estimated in the \$2.0 to \$3.0 million range). The verdict amount falls within the primary and excess policies covering this claim. The Company has instructed counsel to appeal.

Cynthia People v. Primo Electric Company, Inc., Robert Wilson, Ray Hopkins, and Darcia Perini; In the United States District Court for the District of Maryland; C.A. No. 24-C-05-002152:

On March 10, 2005, one of IES wholly-owned subsidiaries was served with a lawsuit filed by an ex-employee alleging thirteen causes of action including employment, race and sex discrimination as well as claims for fraud, intentional infliction of emotional distress, negligence and conversion. On each claim plaintiff is demanding \$5-10 million in compensatory and \$10-20 million in punitive damages; attorney s fees and costs. This action was filed after the local office of the EEOC terminated their process and issued plaintiff a right-to-sue letter per her request. IES

will vigorously contest any claim of wrongdoing in this matter and does not believe the claimed damages bear any likelihood of being found in this case. However, if such damages were to be found, it would have a material adverse effect on the Company s consolidated financial condition and cash flows.

Scott Watkins Riviera Electric:

There is a potential personal injury that, if filed, is expected to be covered by the Company s general liability policy and subject to the Company s deductible. On September 9, 2005, Watkins suffered burn injuries while working at a job location in Colorado. It is unclear what work he was performing, but investigation to date indicates he was working on the fire suppression system. After gaining access to the electrical panel, it appears Watkins used a crescent wrench for his work and during the work the crescent wrench crossed two live electrical contacts which caused an arc flash, resulting in burns to Mr. Watkins. It remains unknown how Watkins gained access to the electrical panel. No litigation has been filed and the investigation is still underway. Watkins counsel stated at a hearing before the bankruptcy judge that the litigation, although not filed yet, will seek damages that exceed \$26.0 million.

29

Table of Contents

The Company and its subsidiaries are involved in these and various other legal proceedings that have and do arise in the ordinary course of business. While it is not possible to predict the outcome of any of these proceedings or other litigation or claims with certainty, it is possible that the results of those legal proceedings and claims may have a material adverse effect on a subsidiary or the consolidated entity. The Company is self-insured subject to large deductibles. Many claims against the Company s insurance are in the form of litigation. At June 30, 2006, the Company had accrued \$18.0 million for self insurance liabilities including \$6.4 million for general liability coverage losses. For those legal proceedings not expected to be covered by insurance, the Company has accrued \$0.4 million at June 30, 2006.

Other Commitments and Contingencies

Some of the Company s customers and vendors require the Company to post letters of credit as a means of guaranteeing performance under its contracts and ensuring payment by the Company to subcontractors and vendors. If the customer has reasonable cause to effect payment under a letter of credit, the Company would be required to reimburse its creditor for the letter of credit. Depending on the circumstances surrounding a reimbursement to its creditor, the Company may have a charge to earnings in that period. At June 30, 2006, \$2.7 million of the Company s outstanding letters of credit were to collateralize its customers and vendors.

Some of the underwriters of the Company s casualty insurance program require it to post letters of credit as collateral. This is common in the insurance industry. To date, the Company has not had a situation where an underwriter has had reasonable cause to effect payment under a letter of credit. At June 30, 2006, \$20.1 million of the Company s outstanding letters of credit were to collateralize its insurance program.

From time to time the Company may enter into firm purchase commitments for materials such as copper wire and aluminum wire among others which it expects to use in the ordinary course of business. These commitments are typically for terms less than one year and require the Company to buy minimum quantities of materials at specific intervals at a fixed price over the term.

Many of the Company s customers require it to post performance and payment bonds issued by a surety. Those bonds guarantee the customer that the Company will perform under the terms of a contract and that it will pay its subcontractors and vendors. In the event that the Company fails to perform under a contract or pay subcontractors and vendors, the customer may demand the surety to pay or perform under the Company s bond. The Company s relationship with its sureties is such that it will indemnify the sureties for any expenses they incur in connection with any of the bonds they issue on the Company s behalf. To date, the Company has not incurred significant expenses to indemnify its sureties for expenses they incurred on the Company s behalf. As of June 30, 2006, the Company s cost to complete projects covered by surety bonds was approximately \$54.2 million, and the Company utilized a combination of cash, accumulated interest thereon and letters of credit totaling \$43.4 million to collateralize the Company s bonding program. At June 30, 2006, that collateral was comprised of \$23.5 million in letters of credit and \$19.9 million of cash and accumulated interest thereon.

During the quarter ended June 30, 2006, one of the Company's subsidiaries received approximately \$2.5 million in backcharges from a customer, which the Company is disputing. The Company has done a preliminary evaluation of the merits of the backcharges and, as a result, recorded \$1.1 million in charges to write off the remaining receivables and net costs in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts for these jobs. The remaining loss contingency associated with these backcharges is approximately \$1.4 million for which the Company has not recorded any liability as the Company does not believe in the validity of the claims and believes payment is not probable. The Company recognizes that litigation may ensue. While the Company believes there is no merit to the customer's claims, there can be no assurances that the Company will ultimately prevail in this dispute or any litigation that may be commenced.

The Company has committed to invest up to \$5.0 million in EnerTech Capital Partners II L.P. (EnerTech). EnerTech is a private equity firm specializing in investment opportunities emerging from the deregulation and resulting convergence of the energy, utility and telecommunications industries. Through June 30, 2006, the Company had invested \$4.7 million under its commitment to EnerTech.

The recently completed asset divestiture program involved the sale of substantially all of the assets and liabilities of certain wholly owned subsidiary business units. As part of these sales, the purchasers assumed all liabilities except those specifically retained by the Company. These transactions do not include the sale of the legal entity or Company

subsidiary and as such the Company retained certain legal liabilities. In addition to specifically retained liabilities, contingent liabilities exist in the event the purchasers are unable or unwilling to perform under their assumed liabilities. These contingent liabilities may include items such as:

Joint responsibility for any liability to the surety bonding company if the purchaser fails to perform the work

Liability for contracts for work not finished if the contract has not been assigned and a release obtained from the customer

Liability on ongoing contractual arrangements such as real property and equipment leases where no assignment and release has been obtained

Gain Contingency

The Company has incurred costs in the defense of its class action and derivative lawsuits as well as costs associated with the SEC investigation and the resultant Wells notices. The Company has expensed these costs as incurred. The Company believes that some of these costs may be reimbursable by the Company s directors and officers insurance carriers; and the Company is in negotiations to determine what, if any, the reimbursement may be. As of June 30, 2006, no receivable for anticipated recovery from these carriers is recorded in the Company s financial statements.

30

Table of Contents

13. SUBSEQUENT EVENT

On July 16, 2006, the Company entered into the Stock Purchase Agreement (the Stock Purchase Agreement) with Tontine Capital Overseas Master Fund, L.P. (Tontine). Tontine, together with its affiliates, owns approximately 33% of the Company s outstanding stock. Joseph V. Lash, a member of Tontine Associates, LLC, an affiliate of Tontine, is a member of the Company s Board of Directors. Pursuant to the Stock Purchase Agreement, on July 17, 2006 the Company issued 58.072 shares of its common stock (the Common Stock) to Tontine for a purchase price of \$1,000,000 in cash. The purchase price per share was based on the closing price of the Company s Common Stock quoted on the NASDAQ Stock Market on July 14, 2006. The proceeds of the sale will be used by the Company during the three months ended September 30, 2006 to invest \$1,000,000 in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. (EPV), a company in which the Company held, prior to this investment, and continues to hold a minority investment. The Common Stock was issued to Tontine in reliance on the exemption from registration contained in Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. The Company has previously accounted for its investment in EPV under the equity method of accounting and had recorded its pro-rata share of EPV s losses such that the carrying amount of its investment prior to this new investment was zero. Additionally, the Company has a note receivable from EPV of \$1.8 million that was completely written off prior to September 30, 2005. In conjunction with the investment of \$1.0 million in EPV for EPV common stock, the Company converted its note receivable investment and its preferred stock investment into common stock of EPV. Following the Company s new investment in EPV of \$1.0 million, it will own 17.64% of EPV which can be further diluted to 15.81% assuming full exercise of all available stock options for grant and the exercise of all outstanding warrants. The Company will account for this investment using the cost method of accounting beginning July 2006.

31

Table of Contents

ITEM 2. MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS INTRODUCTION

The following should be read in conjunction with the response to Part I, Item 1 of this Report. Any capitalized terms used but not defined in this Item have the same meaning given to them in Part I, Item 1. *Voluntary Reorganization Under Chapter 11*

On February 14, 2006, we filed voluntary petitions for reorganization under Chapter 11 of Title 11 of the United States Code in the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Northern District of Texas, Dallas Division. The Bankruptcy Court jointly administered these cases as In re Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. et. al., Case No. 06-30602-BJH-11 . On April 26, 2006, the Bankruptcy Court entered an order approving and confirming the plan of reorganization. The plan was filed as Exhibit 2.1 to our current report on Form 8-K, filed on April 28, 2006. Capitalized terms used in this section but not defined herein shall have the meaning set for in the plan. We operated our businesses and managed our properties as debtors-in-possession in accordance with the bankruptcy code from February 14, 2006 through emergence from Chapter 11 on May 12, 2006. *Basis of Presentation*

The accompanying unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States including Statement of Position 90-7 *Financial Reporting by Entities in Reorganization Under the Bankruptcy Code (SOP 90-7)* and Article 10 of Regulation S-X in accordance with interim SEC rules. They do not include all of the information and footnotes required for complete financial statements, and therefore should be reviewed in conjunction with the financial statements and related notes contained in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 30, 2005, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

SOP 90-7 requires that we, among other things, (1) identify and disclose separately transactions that are directly associated with the bankruptcy proceedings from those events that occur during the normal course of business, (2) segregate pre-petition liabilities subject to compromise from those that are not subject to compromise or post-petition liabilities, and (3) assess the applicability of fresh-start accounting rules upon emergence from bankruptcy (see Note 2). During the reorganization, our only liabilities that were subject to compromise were 1) the \$173 million 9 3/8% senior subordinated notes due 2009 and the related accrued interest, 2) the \$50 million 6.5% senior convertible notes due 2014 and related accrued interest and 3) certain facility lease agreements. In addition, we discontinued accruing interest on the senior subordinated notes as of the Commencement Date.

In accordance with SOP 90-7, we applied fresh-start accounting as of April 30, 2006. Fresh-start accounting requires us to allocate the reorganization value to our assets and liabilities in a manner similar to that which is required under Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 141 (SFAS 141), *Business Combinations*. Under the provisions of fresh-start accounting, a new entity has been deemed created for financial reporting purposes. References to Successor in the financial statements are in reference to reporting dates on and after May 1, 2006. References to Predecessor in the financial statements are in reference to reporting dates through April 30, 2006 including the impact of plan provisions and the adoption of fresh-start reporting. For further information on fresh-start accounting, see Note 2.

In the opinion of management, all adjustments considered necessary for a fair presentation have been included. Actual operating results for the periods presented are not necessarily indicative of the results that may be expected for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2006.

With the adoption of fresh-start accounting our financial information disclosed under the heading Successor for the period ended and as of June 30, 2006, is presented on a basis different from, and is therefore not comparable to, our financial information disclosed under the heading Predecessor for the period ended and as of April 30, 2006 (the date we adopted fresh-start accounting) or for prior periods.

The terms, IES, the Company, we, our, and us, when used with respect to the periods prior to our emergence Chapter 11, are references to the Predecessor, and when used with respect to the period commencing after our emergence, are references to the Successor, as the case may be, unless otherwise indicated or the context otherwise requires.

References to year-to-date 2006 financial information throughout this discussion combine the periods of October 1, 2005 to April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) with May 1, 2006 to June 30, 2006 (Successor). A reconciliation is provided to that effect. Management believes that providing this financial information is the most relevant and useful method for making comparisons to the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005. *Going Concern and Liquidity*

Our independent registered public accounting firm, Ernst & Young LLP, included a going concern modification in their audit opinion on the consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2005 included on Form 10-K as a result of our operating losses during fiscal 2005 and our non-compliance with certain debt covenants subsequent to September 30, 2005. The consolidated financial statements do not include any adjustments to reflect the possible future effects on the recoverability and classification of assets or the amounts and classification of liabilities that may result from the outcome of this uncertainty.

32

Table of Contents

We emerged from bankruptcy on May 12, 2006. Subsequent to the emergence date, management has evaluated its ability to generate sufficient cash flow and profitability from operations. We believe that, barring any unexpected event that would materially and adversely affect our financial condition, our cash on hand and available borrowings under our \$80 million revolving credit facility will be sufficient to fund debt service requirements, working capital and capital expenditures through the next twelve months. For a more detailed discussion of the revolving credit facility, see Note 5. Management cannot make any assurances, however, that it will be able to generate sufficient cash flow from operations in amounts sufficient to pay indebtedness and fund other liquidity needs. *The Plan of Reorganization*

The plan was approved by the Bankruptcy Court on the confirmation date, April 26, 2006. In accordance with the plan:

- (i) The holders of the senior subordinated notes received on the date we emerged from bankruptcy, in exchange for their total claims (including principal and interest), 82% of the fully diluted new common stock representing 12,631,421 shares, before giving effect to options to be issued under a new employee and director stock option plan which could be up to 10% of the fully diluted shares of new IES common stock outstanding as of the effective date of the plan.
- (ii) The holders of old common stock received 15% of the fully diluted new common stock representing 2,310,614 shares, before giving effect to the 2006 equity incentive plan.
- (iii) Certain members of management received restricted shares of new common stock equal to 2.5% of the fully diluted new common stock with an additional 0.5% reserved for new key employees, before giving effect to the 2006 equity incentive plan. The restricted shares of new common stock vest over approximately a three year period.
- (iv) The \$50 million in senior convertible notes were refinanced from the proceeds of the \$53 million term loan (see Note 5).
- (v) All other allowed claims were either paid in full in cash or reinstated.

Reorganization Items

Reorganization items refer to revenues, expenses (including professional fees), realized gains, losses and provisions for losses that are realized or incurred as a result of the bankruptcy proceedings. The following table summarizes the components included in reorganization items on the consolidated statements of operations for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 (Predecessor) and for the two months ended June 30, 2006 (Successor) (in thousands):

	\mathbf{P}_{1}	Successor			
	One				
	Month	Sev	ven Months	Two N	Ionths
	Ended		Ended	En	ded
	April				
	30, 2006	Ap	ril 30, 2006	June 30, 2006	
Gain on debt-for-equity exchange (1)	\$ (46,117)	\$	(46,117)	\$	
Fresh-start adjustments (2)	134		134		
Professional fees and other costs (3)	5,448		13,598		436
Lease rejection costs (4)	945		945		
Unamortized debt discounts and other costs (5)			539		
Embedded derivative liabilities (6)			(1,482)		
Unamortized debt issuance costs (7)			4,903		

Total reorganization items \$ (39,590) \$ (27,480) \$ 436

- (1) Gain on extinguishment of the senior subordinated notes in exchange for common stock of the Successor in accordance with the plan.
- (2) Adjustments to reflect the fair value of assets and liabilities in accordance with fresh-start accounting.
- (3) Costs for professional services including legal, financial advisory and related services.
- (4) Claims arising from rejection of executory lease contracts during the bankruptcy proceedings.
- (5) Write off of unamortized debt discounts, premiums and other costs related to the allowed claims for the senior subordinated notes and senior convertible notes.

(6) Write off of embedded derivatives related to the allowed claim for the senior convertible notes.

33

Table of Contents

(7) Write off of unamortized debt issuance costs related to the allowed claims for the senior subordinated notes and senior convertible notes.

Delisting from the NYSE

As previously disclosed, on December 15, 2005, in our Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC, the NYSE suspended trading of our common stock and informed us of the NYSE s intent to submit an application to the SEC to delist our common stock after completion of applicable procedures, including any appeal by us of the NYSE s staff s decision. We appealed the NYSE s staff s decision.

On April 11, 2006, we received notification from the NYSE that the Committee met on April 5, 2006 to consider the appeal. The Committee affirmed the NYSE staff s decision to suspend and delist the common stock. In addition, the Committee directed the NYSE staff to submit an application to the SEC to strike the common stock from listing in accordance with Section 12 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. On June 26, 2006, our listing on the NYSE was removed.

Listing on NASDAQ

We submitted the initial application to list our new common stock on NASDAQ upon emerging from Chapter 11. IES new common stock was approved and was listed for quotation on NASDAQ upon emerging from bankruptcy. Our new common stock now trades on NASDAQ under the ticker symbol IESC.

Costs Associated with Exit or Disposal Activities

Following disappointing operating results, the Board of Directors directed senior management to develop alternatives with respect to certain underperforming subsidiaries. On March 28, 2006, senior management committed to an exit plan with respect to those underperforming subsidiaries. The exit plan commits to a shut-down or consolidation of the operations of the subsidiaries or the sale or other disposition of the subsidiaries, whichever comes earlier.

As a result of the exit plan, we expect to incur incremental costs in the estimated range of \$5.9 million to \$11.1 million, which include the following:

An estimated \$2.3 million to \$5.4 million for direct labor and material costs;

An estimated \$1.3 million to \$1.5 million for lease exit and other related costs; and

An estimated \$2.3 million to \$4.2 million for severance, retention and other employment-related costs.

As a result of inherent uncertainty in the exit plan and in monetizing approximately \$30.6 million in net working capital related to these subsidiaries, we could experience potential losses to our working capital. These losses could range from \$8.1 million to \$10.0 million. At June 30, 2006, we had recorded adequate reserves to reflect the estimated net realizable value of the working capital, however, subsequent events such as loss of personnel or specific customer knowledge, may impact the ability to collect. During the seven months ended April 30, 2006, we incurred approximately \$4.8 million of costs related to the exit plan consisting of \$1.6 million in direct and indirect labor, \$0.5 million in severance or retention and paid time off costs, \$0.1 million in moving and other costs, and \$2.6 million in allowances related to accounts receivables, inventory and costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts. During the two months ended June 30, 2006, we incurred \$1.0 million of incremental costs related to the exit plan consisting of \$0.1 million in direct and indirect labor costs, \$0.8 million in severance and retention costs and \$0.1 million in allowances against inventory. These costs are included in income (loss) from

continuing operations.

In our assessment of the estimated net realizable value related to accounts receivable at these subsidiaries, we increased our general allowance for doubtful accounts based on considering various factors including the fact that these business were being shut down and the associated increased risk of collection and the age of the receivables. This approach is a departure from our normal practice of carrying general allowances for bad debt based on a minimum fixed percent of total receivables. We believe this approach is reasonable and prudent given the circumstances.

The exit plan is expected to be substantially completed by September 30, 2006. During the execution of the exit plan, we expect to continue to pay our vendors and suppliers in the ordinary course of business and to complete projects that are currently in progress.

Revenue for these subsidiaries totaled \$196.8 million for fiscal year 2005, representing 18% of our total revenues for fiscal 2005. Revenue for these subsidiaries totaled \$49.8 million and \$163.6 million for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005. For the three and nine months ended June 30, 2006, revenue for these subsidiaries totaled \$14.6 million and \$64.8 million, respectively.

Operating losses for these subsidiaries totaled \$23.7 million for fiscal 2005. Operating losses for these subsidiaries totaled \$2.4 million and \$11.0 million for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005 and \$4.5 million and \$18.0 million for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2006.

Further information can be obtained on the exit plan in our Form 8-K/A dated April 3, 2006.

34

Table of Contents

Employment Agreement with Byron Snyder

On February 13, 2006, we entered into an employment and consulting agreement with C. Byron Snyder, former President and Chief Executive Officer. The term of the agreement is from February 13, 2006 through February 13, 2008, unless terminated earlier. Further details can be obtained from the agreement which was filed as Exhibit 10.1 to our Form 8-K dated February 15, 2006.

Mr. Snyder will receive monthly compensation of \$20,833 and was granted an option to purchase 51,471 shares of our new common stock, 29,412 shares at an exercise price of \$34.50 and 22,059 shares at an exercise price of \$57.50, in accordance with the terms of the option agreement (see Exhibit A to Exhibit 10.1 to Form 8-K dated February 15, 2006). The options were granted on May 15, 2006, the first business day following the effective date of the plan. Mr. Snyder is entitled to the monthly compensation described above through February 13, 2008 unless in the event the agreement is terminated due to death, disability or by the Company without cause. If the agreement is terminated by Mr. Snyder for any reason or by us with cause, then we will have no further obligation to pay the monthly compensation.

Employment Agreement with New Chief Executive Officer

On June 26, 2006, we entered into an employment agreement with Michael J. Caliel, which provided that Mr. Caliel would begin employment on July 12, 2006. Mr. Caliel serves as the President and Chief Executive Officer of IES and also serves as a member of the Board of Directors.

Mr. Caliel is being provided an annual base salary of \$500,000 per year (which may be increased in the sole discretion of the IES s Compensation Committee) and an annual bonus with a target annual bonus opportunity of 100% of annual base salary.

On July 12, 2006, Mr. Caliel received grants of (1) 25,000 restricted common shares of IES, which will vest 1/3 on each of the first, second and third anniversaries of July 12, 2006 and (2) a non-qualified option to purchase 100,000 IES common shares, at an exercise price of \$17.36 per share, which will vest 1/3 on each of the first, second and third anniversaries of July 12, 2006. The terms of the restricted shares and options are governed by the 2006 equity incentive plan and their respective award agreements executed on July 12, 2006.

Mr. Caliel is eligible to participate in IES s employee benefit plans as in effect from time to time, on the same basis as such employee benefit plans are made available to other senior executives of IES and is entitled to an automobile allowance of \$1,500 per month.

Further details can be obtained from the agreement which was filed as Exhibit 10.1 to our Form 8-K dated June 30, 2006.

Surety Update

The Chubb Surety Agreement

We are party to an underwriting, continuing indemnity and security agreement, dated May 12, 2006 and related documents, with Chubb, which provides for the provision of surety bonds to support our contracts with certain of our customers.

In connection with our restructuring, and the order confirming our plan of reorganization under Chapter 11 of the Bankruptcy Code, we entered into a post-confirmation financing agreement with Chubb. Effective June 1, 2006, this agreement provides Chubb, (1) in its sole and absolute discretion to issue up to an aggregate of \$70 million in new surety bonds, with not more than \$10 million in new surety bonds to be issued in any given month; (2) no single bond will be issued under the facility with a penal sum in excess of \$3 million, or with respect to a contract having a completion date more than 18 months from the commencement of work thereunder, and; (3) to give permission for our use of cash collateral in the form of proceeds of all contracts as to which Chubb has issued surety bonds. We paid a facility fee of \$1.0 million to Chubb at inception of the this agreement. This fee was capitalized and is being amortized over the life of the agreement. The Chubb exit agreement expires on December 31, 2006. As of June 30, 2006, we had \$41.8 million bonded costs to complete under outstanding Chubb bonds.

The SureTec Bonding Facility

We are party to a general agreement of indemnity dated September 21, 2005 and related documents, with SureTec Insurance Company, which provides for the provision of surety bonds to support our contracts with certain of its customers.

The SureTec facility provides for SureTec in its sole and absolute discretion to issue up to an aggregate of \$10 million in surety bonds. Bonding in excess of \$5 million is subject to SureTec s receipt of additional collateral in the form of an additional irrevocable letter of credit from Bank of America in the amount of \$1.5 million. As of June 30, 2006, we had \$1.7 million bonded cost to complete under the SureTec bonding facility.

The Scarborough Bonding Facility

We are party to a general agreement of indemnity dated March 21, 2006 and related documents, with Edmund C. Scarborough, Individual Surety, to supplement the bonding capacity under the Chubb facility and the SureTec facility.

Under the Scarborough facility, Scarborough has agreed to extend aggregate bonding capacity not to exceed \$100 million in additional bonding capacity with a limitation on individual bonds of \$15 million. Scarborough is an individual surety (as opposed to corporate surety, like Chubb or SureTec), and these bonds are not rated. However, the issuance of Scarborough s bonds to an obligee/contractor is backed by an instrument referred to as an irrevocable trust receipt issued by First Mountain Bancorp as a trustee for investors who pledge assets to support the receipt and thus the bond. The bonds are also reinsured.

35

Table of Contents

Scarborough s obligation to issue new bonds will be discretionary, and the aggregate bonding was subject to Scarborough s receipt of \$2.0 million in collateral to secure all of our obligations to Scarborough. Bank of America and Scarborough have entered into an intercreditor agreement. As of June 30, 2006, we had \$10.7 million bonded costs to complete under the Scarborough bonding facility.

Financing Update

Pre-Petition Credit Facility

On August 1, 2005, we entered into a three-year \$80 million pre-petition asset-based revolving credit facility with Bank of America, N.A., as administrative agent. The pre-petition credit facility replaced our existing revolving credit facility with JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., which was scheduled to mature on August 31, 2005.

The pre-petition credit facility allowed us and the other borrowers to obtain revolving credit loans and provided for the issuance of letters of credit. The amount available at any time under the pre-petition credit facility for revolving credit loans or the issuance of letters of credit was determined by a borrowing base calculated as a percentage of accounts receivable, inventory and equipment. The borrowings were limited to \$80 million.

We amended the pre-petition credit facility several times between August 2005 and February 2006 prior to filing for Chapter 11 bankruptcy. The pre-petition credit facility was replaced by a DIP credit facility on February 14, 2006. Capitalized Terms used but not defined under this heading have the meaning set forth in the Loan and Security

Agreement dated as of August 1, 2005, and filed as exhibit 10.1 to the Form 8-K dated August 4, 2005.

Debtor-in-Possession Financing

On February 14, 2006, in connection with the Chapter 11 cases, we entered into the debtor-in-possession loan and security agreement with Bank of America and the other lenders. The DIP credit facility was approved by the Bankruptcy Court on an interim basis on February 15, 2006, and on a final basis on March 10, 2006.

The DIP credit facility provided for an aggregate financing of \$80 million while we were in bankruptcy, consisting of a revolving credit facility of up to \$80 million, with a \$72 million sub-limit for letters of credit. All letters of credit and other obligations outstanding under the pre-petition credit facility constituted obligations and liabilities under the DIP credit facility. Accordingly, we wrote off approximately \$3.8 million in unamortized deferred financing costs related to the pre-petition credit facility during the quarter ended March 31, 2006.

We utilized the DIP credit facility to issue letters of credit for (1) certain insurance programs; (2) our surety programs; and (3) certain projects.

On our emergence from bankruptcy, in accordance with the plan, the DIP credit facility was replaced by a new credit facility. As a result, previously capitalized deferred issuance costs of \$0.7 million were written off to interest expense and are reflected in the statements of operations for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006. Amortization during the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 was \$0.5 million and \$0.5 million, respectively.

The Revolving Credit Facility

On the date we emerged from bankruptcy, May 12, 2006, we entered into a revolving credit facility with Bank of America and certain other lenders. The revolving credit facility provides us access to revolving borrowings in the aggregate amount of up to \$80 million, with a \$72 million sub-limit for letters of credit, for the purpose of refinancing the DIP credit facility and to provide letters of credit and financing subsequent to confirmation of the plan.

Loans under the credit facility bear interest at LIBOR plus 3.5% or the base rate plus 1.5% on the terms set in the credit agreement. In addition, we are charged monthly in arrears (1) an unused line fee of either 0.5% or 0.375% depending on the utilization of the credit line, (2) a letter of credit fee equal to the applicable per annum LIBOR margin times the amount of all outstanding letters of credit and (3) certain other fees and charges as specified in the credit agreement.

The credit facility will mature on May 12, 2008. The credit facility is secured by first priority liens on substantially all of our existing and future acquired assets, exclusive of collateral provided to sureties. The credit facility contains customary affirmative, negative and financial covenants binding us as described below.

The financial covenants require us to:

Maintain a minimum cumulative earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation, amortization and restructuring expenses beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Table of Contents

Maintain a minimum cumulative earnings before interest and taxes at the shutdown subsidiaries beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006.

Maintain a minimum level of net working capital beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Convert a minimum of net working capital existing as of March 31, 2006 in the shutdown subsidiaries, to cash on a cumulative basis beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the period ending March 31, 2007.

Not permit its earnings before interest and taxes at its commercial units to fall below a certain minimum for two consecutive months beginning with the period ended April 30, 2006.

Not permit its earnings before interest and taxes at its residential units to fall below a certain minimum for two consecutive months beginning with the period ended April 30, 2006.

Maintain a minimum fixed charge coverage ratio, calculated on a trailing twelve-month basis, beginning with the period ended October 31, 2006.

Maintain a maximum leverage ratio, calculated on a trailing twelve-month basis, beginning with the period ended October 31, 2006.

Not allow its cumulative capital expenditure to exceed the amounts specified in the agreement beginning with the period ended May 31, 2006, through the end of fiscal 2006.

Maintain cash collateral in a cash collateral account of at least \$20.0 million.

The Term Loan

On the date we emerged from bankruptcy, May 12, 2006, we entered into a \$53 million senior secured term loan with Eton Park Fund L.P. and an affiliate and Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates for the purpose of refinancing the senior convertible notes.

The term loan bears interest at 10.75% per annum, subject to adjustment as set forth in the term loan agreement. Interest is payable in cash, in arrears, quarterly, provided that, it is our sole discretion, until the third anniversary of the closing date that we have the option to direct that interest be paid by capitalizing that interest as additional loans under the term loan. As of June 30, 2006, we have capitalized interest as additional loans of \$0.9 million. Subject to the term loan lenders—right to demand repayment in full on or after the fourth anniversary of the closing date, the term loan will mature on the seventh anniversary of the closing date at which time all principal will become due. The term loan contemplates customary affirmative, negative and financial covenants binding on us, including, without limitation, a limitation on indebtedness of \$90 million under the credit facility with a sub-limit on funded outstanding indebtedness of \$25 million, as more fully described in the term loan agreement. Additionally, the term loan includes provisions for optional and mandatory prepayments on the conditions as set in the term loan agreement. The term loan is secured by substantially the same collateral as the revolving credit facility, and is second in priority to the liens securing the revolving credit facility. The adjusted interest rate on the term loan for the period May 12, 2006 through June 30, 2006 was 12.6% as a result of the Company—s performance during the quarter ended March 31, 2006.

The term loan has many of the same financial covenants as the credit facility. In addition, the term loan prohibits the EBITDA minus Capex Level (as defined) to be less than negative \$20.0 million for any fiscal quarter or on a cumulative basis at each quarter end beginning January 1, 2006 and ending December 31, 2006. *Investment in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc.*

On July 16, 2006, we entered into the a stock purchase agreement with Tontine Capital Overseas Master Fund, L.P.. Tontine, together with its affiliates, owns approximately 33% of our outstanding stock. Joseph V. Lash, a

member of Tontine Associates, LLC, an affiliate of Tontine, is a member of our Board of Directors.

Pursuant to the stock purchase agreement, on July 17, 2006 we issued 58,072 shares of our common to Tontine for a purchase price of \$1,000,000 in cash. The purchase price per share was based on the closing price of our common stock quoted on the NASDAQ Stock Market on July 14, 2006. The proceeds of the sale were, and will be, used over the next two months to invest \$1,000,000 in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc., a company in which we, prior to this investment, held and continue to hold a minority investment. The common stock was issued to Tontine in reliance on the exemption from registration contained in Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

We had previously accounted for our investment in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. under the equity method of accounting and had recorded its pro-rata share of that company s losses such that the carrying amount of its investment prior to this new investment was zero. Additionally, we have a note receivable from Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. of \$1.8 million that was completely written off prior to September 30, 2005. In conjunction with the investment of \$1.0 million in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. for Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. common stock, we converted the note receivable investment and the preferred stock investment into common stock of the Company. Following our investment in Energy Photovoltaics, Inc. of \$1.0 million, we will own 17.64% of the Company, which can be diluted down to 15.81% assuming full exercise of all available stock options for grant and the exercise of all outstanding warrants. We will account for this investment using the cost method of accounting. *Critical Accounting Policies*

In response to the SEC s Release No. 33-8040, Cautionary Advice Regarding Disclosure About Critical Accounting Policies, which we believe are most critical to our reported financial status by considering accounting policies that involve the most complex or subjective decisions or assessments. We identified our most critical accounting policies to be those related to revenue

37

Table of Contents

recognition, the assessment of goodwill impairment, our allowance for doubtful accounts receivable, the recording of our self-insurance liabilities and our estimation of the valuation allowance for deferred tax assets. These accounting policies, as well as others, are described in Note 2 of Notes to Consolidated Financial Statements of our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended September 30, 2005 and at relevant sections in this discussion and analysis.

As a result of the Chapter 11 bankruptcy proceedings, we prepared our financial statements in accordance with SOP 90-7 from the commencement date through April 30, 2006, the date of adoption of fresh-start reporting. SOP 90-7 requires us to, among other things, (1) identify and disclose separately transactions that are directly associated with the bankruptcy proceedings from those events that occur during the normal course of business, (2) segregate pre-petition liabilities subject to compromise from those that are not subject to compromise or post-petition liabilities, and (3) assess the applicability of fresh-start start accounting upon emergence from bankruptcy.

We enter into contracts principally on the basis of competitive bids. We frequently negotiate the final terms and prices of those contracts with the customer. Although the terms of our contracts vary considerably, most are made on either a fixed price or unit price basis in which we agree to do the work for a fixed amount for the entire project (fixed price) or for units of work performed (unit price). We also perform services on a cost-plus or time and materials basis. We currently generate, and expect to continue to generate, more than half of our revenues under fixed price contracts. Our most significant cost drivers are the cost of labor, the cost of materials and the cost of casualty and health insurance. These costs may vary from the costs we originally estimated. Variations from estimated contract costs along with other risks inherent in performing fixed price and unit price contracts may result in actual revenue and gross profits or interim projected revenue and gross profits for a project differing from those we originally estimated and could result in losses on projects. Depending on the size of a particular project, variations from estimated project costs could have a significant impact on our operating results for any fiscal quarter or year. We believe our exposure to losses on fixed price contracts is limited in aggregate by the high volume and relatively short duration of the fixed price contracts we undertake. Additionally, we derive a significant amount of our revenues from new construction and from the southern part of the United States. Downturns in new construction activity in the southern part of the United States could negatively affect our results.

We complete most projects within one year. We frequently provide service and maintenance work under open-ended, unit price master service agreements which are renewable annually. We recognize revenue on service, time and material work when services are performed. Work performed under a construction contract generally provides that the customers accept completion of progress to date and compensate us for services rendered measured in terms of units installed, hours expended or some other measure of progress. Revenues from construction contracts are recognized on the percentage-of-completion method in accordance with the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants Statement of Position (SOP) 81-1, Accounting for Performance of Construction-Type and Certain Production-Type Contracts . Percentage-of-completion for construction contracts is measured principally by the percentage of costs incurred and accrued to date for each contract to the estimated total costs for each contract at completion. We generally consider contracts substantially complete upon departure from the work site and acceptance by the customer. Contract costs include all direct material and labor costs and those indirect costs related to contract performance, such as indirect labor, supplies, tools, repairs and depreciation costs. Changes in job performance, job conditions, estimated contract costs, profitability and final contract settlements may result in revisions to costs and income and the effects of these revisions are recognized in the period in which the revisions are determined. Provisions for total estimated losses on uncompleted contracts are made in the period in which such losses are determined.

We evaluate goodwill for potential impairment in accordance with Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 142, *Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets* (SFAS 142). Included in this evaluation are certain assumptions and estimates to determine the fair values of reporting units such as estimates of future cash flows, discount rates as well as assumptions and estimates related to the valuation of other identified intangible assets. Changes in these assumptions and estimates or significant changes to the market value of our common stock could materially impact our results of operations or financial position. During the nine months ended June 30, 2005 and 2006, we recorded goodwill impairments of \$0.6 million and \$0 million, respectively.

In accordance with SFAS No. 144, Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-lived Assets , we periodically assess whether any impairment indicators exist. If we determine impairment indicators exist, we conduct an evaluation to determine whether any impairment has occurred. This evaluation includes certain assumptions and estimates to determine fair value of asset groups including estimates about future cash flows, discount rates, among others. Changes in these assumptions and estimates or significant changes to the market value of our common stock could materially impact our results of operations or financial projections. During the nine months ended June 30, 2005 and 2006, we recorded a non-cash impairment charge of \$0.1 million and \$0.4 million, respectively, related to long-lived assets of continuing operations.

We provide an allowance for doubtful accounts for unknown collection issues, in addition to, reserves for specific accounts receivable where collection is considered doubtful. Inherent in the assessment of the allowance for doubtful accounts are certain judgments and estimates including, among others, our customers—access to capital, our customers willingness to pay, general economic conditions and the ongoing relationships with our customers.

In addition to these factors, our business and the method of accounting for construction contracts requires the review and analysis of not only the net receivables, but also the amount of billings in excess of costs and costs in excess of billings integral to the overall review of collectibility associated with our billings in total. The analysis management utilizes to assess collectibility of our receivables includes detailed review of older balances, analysis of days sales outstanding where we include in the calculation, in addition to accounts receivable balances net of any allowance for doubtful accounts, the level of costs in excess of billings netted against billings in excess of costs, and the ratio of accounts receivable, net of any allowance for doubtful accounts plus the level of costs in excess of billings, to revenues. These analyses provide an indication of those amounts billed ahead or behind the recognition of revenue on our construction contracts and are important to consider in understanding the operational cash flows related to our revenue cycle.

38

Table of Contents

We are insured for workers—compensation, automobile liability, general liability, employment practices and employee-related health care claims, subject to large deductibles. Our general liability program provides coverage for bodily injury and property damage that is neither expected nor intended. Losses up to the deductible amounts are accrued based upon our estimates of the liability for claims incurred and an estimate of claims incurred but not reported. The accruals are derived from actuarial studies, known facts, historical trends and industry averages utilizing the assistance of an actuary to determine the best estimate of the ultimate expected loss. We believe such accruals to be adequate. However, self-insurance liabilities are difficult to assess and estimate due to unknown factors, including the severity of an injury, the determination of our liability in proportion to other parties, the number of incidents not reported and the effectiveness of our safety program. Therefore, if actual experience differs from the assumptions used in the actuarial valuation, adjustments to the reserve may be required and would be recorded in the period that the experience becomes known.

We regularly evaluate valuation allowances established for deferred tax assets for which future realization is uncertain. We perform this evaluation at least annually at the end of each fiscal year. The estimation of required valuation allowances includes estimates of future taxable income. In assessing the realizability of deferred tax assets at June 30, 2006, we considered that it was more likely than not that some or all of the deferred tax assets would not be realized. The ultimate realization of deferred tax assets is dependent upon the generation of future taxable income during the periods in which those temporary differences become deductible. We consider the scheduled reversal of deferred tax liabilities, projected future taxable income and tax planning strategies in making this assessment. *New Accounting Pronouncements*

In accordance with SOP 90-7, we are required to adopt all new accounting pronouncements upon emergence from bankruptcy, if issued prior to and have effective dates within one year of the date of adoption of fresh-start reporting. We adopted fresh-start reporting on April 30, 2006.

In March 2005, the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) issued FASB Interpretation No. 47, *Accounting for Conditional Asset Retirement Obligations An Interpretation of FASB Statement No. 143* (FIN 47). FIN 47 clarifies the term conditional asset retirement obligation as used in SFAS No. 143, Accounting for Asset Retirement Obligations, and addresses the diverse accounting practices that have developed with respect to the timing of liability recognition for legal obligations associated with the retirement of a tangible long-lived asset when the timing and (or) method of settlement of the obligation are conditional on a future event. In addition, FIN 47 clarifies that an entity is required to recognize a liability for the fair value of a conditional asset retirement obligation when incurred if the liability is fair value can be reasonably estimated. We were required to adopt FIN 47 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of FIN 47 had no impact on our consolidated financial statements.

In May 2005, the FASB issued Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 154, Accounting Changes and Error Corrections (SFAS 154). This statement, which replaces APB Opinion No. 20, Accounting Changes and FASB Statement No. 3, Reporting Accounting Changes in Interim Financial Statements", requires that a voluntary change in accounting principle be applied retroactively to all prior period financial statements presented, unless it is impractical to do so. SFAS 154 also provides that a change in method of depreciating or amortizing a long-lived non-financial asset be accounted for as a change in estimate effected by a change in accounting principle, and also provides that corrections of errors in previously issued financial statements should be termed a restatement. We were required to adopt SFAS 154 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of SFAS 154 had no impact on our consolidated financial statements.

In February 2006, FASB issued Statement of Financial Accounting Standards No. 155, Accounting for Certain Hybrid Financial Instruments an amendment of FASB Statements No. 133 and 140 (SFAS 155) which is effective for fiscal years beginning after September 15, 2006. The statement was issued to clarify the application of Financial Accounting Standards No. 133, Accounting for Derivative Instruments and Hedging Activities (SFAS 133) to beneficial interests in securitized financial assets and to improve the consistency of accounting for similar financial instruments, regardless of the form of the instruments. We accounted for the senior convertible notes, which were canceled upon emergence from bankruptcy, under SFAS 133. Upon emergence from bankruptcy, we did not have any derivative instruments or hedging activities that would be affected by either SFAS 133 or SFAS 155. We were

required to adopt SFAS 155 upon the adoption of fresh-start accounting requirements under SOP 90-7. The adoption of SFAS 155 had no impact on our consolidated financial statements.

In March 2006, FASB issued SFAS No. 156 Accounting for Servicing of Financial Assets an amendment of FASB Statement No. 140 (SFAS 156) effective the beginning of fiscal years after September 15, 2006. SFAS 156 requires an entity to recognize a servicing asset or servicing liability each time it undertakes an obligation to service a financial asset by entering into a servicing contract. This statement requires that all separately recognized servicing assets and servicing liabilities be initially measured at fair value, if practicable. We are currently evaluating the potential impact, if any, this would have on our financial results for the fiscal year beginning October, 1, 2006.

In June 2006, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation No. 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes an interpretation of FASB Statement No. 109 (FIN 48) which prescribes a recognition threshold and measurement attribute for the financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return. This Interpretation also provides guidance on derecognition, classification, interest and penalties, accounting in interim periods, disclosure, and transition. This Interpretation is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. We are currently evaluating the potential impact, if any, this would have on our financial results for the fiscal year beginning October 1, 2007.

39

RESULTS OF OPERATIONS FOR THE NINE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2005 COMPARED TO THE NINE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2006

Effective April 30, 2006, we implemented fresh-start reporting in accordance with SOP 90-7. As a result of the application of fresh-start reporting, the financial statements prior to May 1, 2006 are not comparable with the financial statements for the periods May 1, 2006 to June 30, 2006. However, for management s discussion and analysis of the results of operations, the nine months ended June 30, 2006 have been compared to the nine months ended June 30, 2005. We believe this comparison provides a better perspective of our on-going financial and operational performance. References to the nine months ended June 30, 2006 financial information throughout this discussion combine the periods of October 1, 2005 to April 30, 2006 with May 1, 2006 to June 30, 2006. A reconciliation is provided to that effect.

		Predece	essor Seve	n	Succes	sor		
	Nine Mo Ende		Mont Ende April	hs ed	Two Mo Ende		Nine Months Ended	
	June 30,	2005	2006	6	June 30, n millions)	2006	June 30, 2006	
	\$	%	\$	%	\$	%	\$	%
Revenues Cost of services (including	\$ 805.1	100%	\$ 586.1	100%	\$ 177.5	100%	\$ 763.6	100%
depreciation)	705.0	88%	510.9	87%	154.8	87%	665.7	87%
Gross profit Selling, general & administrative	100.1	12%	75.2	13%	22.7	13%	97.9	13%
expenses	107.2	13%	79.7	14%	22.8	13%	102.6	13%
Income (loss) from operations Reorganization items, net	(7.1)	(1)% %	(4.5) (27.5)	(1)% (5)%	(0.1) 0.4	% %	(4.6) (27.1)	% (4)%
Interest and other expense, net	20.8	3%	15.2	3%	1.2	1%	16.4	2%
Income (loss) before income taxes Provision for income taxes	(27.9) 2.1	(4)% %	7.8 0.4	1% %	(1.7)	(1)% %	6.1 0.4	2% %
	2.1	70	0.4	70		70	0.4	70
Income (loss) from continuing operations Income (loss) from discontinued	(30.0)	(4)%	7.4	1%	(1.7)	(1)%	5.7	2%
operations	(14.7)	(2)%	0.4	%		%	0.4	%
Net income (loss)	\$ (44.7)	(6)%	\$ 7.8	1%	\$ (1.7)	(1)%	\$ 6.1	2%

REVENUES

Predece	essor	Successor	
	Seven		
Nine Months	Months	Two Months	Nine Months
Ended	Ended	Ended	Ended
June 30, 2005		June 30, 2006	June 30, 2006

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q

April 30

			200	,				
		%		%		%		%
	\$ F	Net Revenue	\$ R	Net Revenue	\$	Net Revenue	\$	Net Revenue
	ΨΙ	cerenae	· ·	dollars in	•	Revenue	Ψ	Revenue
Commercial and Industrial	\$ 578.6	72%	\$ 370.7	63%	\$ 107.1	60%	\$ 477.8	63%
Residential	226.5	28%	215.4	37%	70.4	40%	285.8	37%
Total Company	\$ 805.1	100%	\$ 586.1	100%	\$ 177.5	100%	\$ 763.6	100%

Total revenue decreased \$41.5 million, or 5.2%, from \$805.1 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$763.6 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease in total revenues is primarily the result of a decline in commercial and industrial revenues partially offset by an increase in residential revenues for the nine months ended June 30, 2006.

In March 2006, we committed to a plan to exit certain business units in our commercial and industrial segments (see Part I, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Costs Associated with Exit or Disposal Activities). These business units accounted for \$64.8 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006 and \$163.6 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005.

Revenue in the commercial and industrial segment decreased \$100.8 million, or 17.4%, from \$578.6 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$477.8 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. Of the decrease in commercial and industrial revenues, \$98.8 million is associated with the business units in the exit plan.

Revenue in the residential segment increased \$59.3 million, or 26.2%, from \$226.5 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 to \$285.8 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This increase continues to be as a result of increased demand for new single-family and multi-family housing in the markets we serve.

GROSS PROFIT

	Predece Nine Months Ended June 30, 2005 Gross Profit		Seven M End April 30	led		lonths led	Nine Months Ended June 30, 2006 Gross Profit		
	\$	%	\$	%	\$	%	\$	%	
			(dollars in	millions)				
Commercial and Industrial	\$ 51.9	9.0%	\$ 35.2	9.5%	\$11.7	11.0%	\$ 46.9	9.8%	
Residential	48.2	21.3%	40.0	18.6%	11.0	15.6%	51.0	17.8%	
Total Company	\$ 100.1	12.4%	\$ 75.2 40	12.8%	\$ 22.7	12.8%	\$ 97.9	12.8%	

Table of Contents

Total gross profit decreased \$2.2 million, or 2.2%, from \$100.1 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$97.9 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease in total gross profit is primarily the result of a decline in commercial and industrial gross profit partially offset by an increase in residential gross profit for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This decline in gross profit was primarily due to a combination of an increase in insurance reserves of \$1.7 million, increased costs of materials that have not fully been passed to customers, reduced job profitability at specific subsidiaries and decreased award of bonded projects in our commercial and industrial segment.

Total gross profit margin as a percent of revenue increased from 12.4% for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 to 12.8% for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This increase was primarily a result of increased revenues in our residential segment. The increase in gross margin as a percent of revenue from the nine months ended June 30, 2005 compared to the nine months ended June 30, 2006 continues to be as a result of a shift in our revenue mix to include more residential revenue, which has a higher gross margin. Nevertheless, our commercial and industrial contracts earned higher margins during the nine months ended June 30, 2006 as compared to the nine months ended June 20, 2005.

Business units associated with the exit plan accounted for \$7.3 million in negative gross profit for the nine months ended June 30, 2006 and gross profit of \$1.7 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005.

Gross profit in the commercial and industrial segment decreased \$5.0 million, or 9.6%, from \$51.9 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$46.9 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. Gross profit margin as a percent of revenues increased from 9.0% for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 to 9.8% for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. The decrease in commercial and industrial gross profit is the result of a \$9.0 million decrease in gross profit associated with the exit plan business units offset by increased profits at our continuing businesses.

Residential gross profit increased \$2.8 million, or 5.8%, from \$48.2 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$51.0 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006 due to higher sales volume and increased demand for new single-family and multi-family housing. Residential gross profit margin as a percentage of revenues decreased from 21.3% for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to 17.8% for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease is due to the increase in costs of materials, particularly copper wire, which have not fully been passed to customers as well as losses recorded at one of our subsidiaries associated with the completion of three multi-family projects for one customer. The decline in gross profit at that subsidiary year over year attributed a 90 basis point decline in this segment s gross profit margin.

SELLING, GENERAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES

Total selling, general and administrative expenses decreased \$4.7 million, or 4.4%, from \$107.2 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$102.5 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. Total selling, general and administrative expenses as a percent of revenues slightly increased from 13.3% for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 to 13.4% for the nine months ended June 30, 2006.

This decrease in total selling, general and administrative expenses are the result of a decrease in employment expenses of \$1.6 million due to a reduction in work force. There were reductions in occupancy expense of \$1.1 million as a result of consolidation of offices and renegotiation of more favorable terms in existing locations. Depreciation expense decreased \$0.8 million as a result of the impairment and write down of assets in accordance with SFAS No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-lived Assets* taken in fiscal year 2005. There were additional reductions of \$1.1 million in insurance expense, \$0.3 million in accounting expenses, and \$0.8 million in other professional fees. These reductions were partially offset by additional costs incurred of \$0.8 million for legal fees during the nine months ended June 30, 2006 resulting from ongoing litigation earlier in the year.

There was also a decline at the business units associated with the exit plan. They accounted for \$10.6 million in selling, general and administrative expenses for the nine months ended June 30, 2006 and \$12.7 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005.

INCOME (LOSS) FROM OPERATIONS

Total loss from operations decreased from \$7.1 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to an operating loss of \$4.6 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease in loss from operations was attributed to

increased demand for new single-family and multi-family housing during the nine months ended June 30, 2006 over the same period in the prior year improving gross profit by \$2.8 million. This increased demand has shifted the revenue mix to include more residential revenue, which has higher gross margins, coupled with improved profitability in the commercial and industrial segments. Also attributing to the improvement in income from operations is the decrease in selling, general and administrative costs of \$4.7 million during the nine months ended June 30, 2006. In addition, the businesses associated with the exit plan, accounted for losses from operations of \$11.0 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 and losses of \$18.0 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006.

41

REORGANIZATION ITEMS

During the nine months ended June 30, 2006, in connection with our restructuring, we recorded income from net reorganization items totaling \$27.1 million. Reorganization items incurred include \$46.1 million gain on extinguishment of the senior subordinated notes in exchange for common stock of the Successor in accordance with the plan, partially offset by \$14.0 million in professional fees related to the bankruptcy, \$0.9 million in lease rejection costs, a non-cash charge of \$4.0 million to write off certain unamortized debt issuance costs, debt discounts and premiums, and embedded derivative liabilities related to our senior convertible notes and senior subordinated notes and a non-cash fresh-start revaluation loss of \$0.1 million.

NET INTEREST AND OTHER EXPENSE

Total interest and other expense decreased \$4.4 million, or 21.2%, from \$20.8 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2005, to \$16.4 million for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. The decrease in net interest and other expense was the result of having interest expense on the senior subordinated notes through February 14, 2006, the date we filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy (see Part 1, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations - Senior Subordinated Notes) versus interest expense for the full nine months ended June 30, 2005, which resulted in a \$3.4 million decrease in interest expense for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. There was also \$0.7 million in non-cash mark-to-market interest associated with the embedded conversion option within our senior convertible notes issued in November 2004, however no such event occurred for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. In addition, we earned \$0.5 million in additional interest income related to the increased cash collateral held by our surety, as compared to the nine months ended June 30, 2005. This was partially offset by deferred financing costs of \$3.8 million associated with the pre-petition credit facility written off in the second quarter 2006 as a result of entering the DIP credit facility. In addition, there was \$0.5 million in amortization of deferred issuance costs associated with the DIP credit facility and \$0.7 million written off in the third quarter of 2006 as a result of exiting the DIP credit facility and entering into the term loan.

PROVISION FOR INCOME TAXES

On May 12, 2006, we had a change in ownership as defined in Internal Revenue Code Section 382. As such, our net operating loss utilization after the change date will be subject to Section 382 limitations for federal income taxes and some state income taxes. We have provided valuation allowances on all net operating losses where it is determined it is more likely than not that they will expire without being utilized.

Our effective tax rate from continuing operations increased from a negative rate of 8.3% for the nine months ended June 30, 2005 to a positive rate of 7.1% for the nine months ended June 30, 2006. This increase is attributable to a pretax net income, offset by permanent differences required to be added back for income tax purposes, an additional valuation allowance against certain federal and state deferred tax assets and a change in contingent tax liabilities. The provision includes \$0.2 million in state tax benefit related to deferred tax assets resulting from the enactment of the Texas Margin Tax on May 18, 2006.

RESULTS OF OPERATIONS FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2005 COMPARED TO THE THREE MONTHS ENDED JUNE 30, 2006

Effective April 30, 2006, we implemented fresh-start reporting in accordance with SOP 90-7. As a result of the application of fresh-start reporting, the financial statements prior to May 1, 2006 are not comparable with the financial statements for the periods May 1, 2006 to June 30, 2006. However, for management s discussion and analysis of the results of operations, the three months ended June 30, 2006 have been compared to the three months ended June 30, 2005. We believe this comparison provides a better perspective of our on-going financial and operational performance. References to the three months ended June 30, 2006 financial information throughout this discussion combine the periods of April 1, 2006 to April 30, 2006 with May 1, 2006 to June 30, 2006. A reconciliation is provided to that effect.

Prede	ecessor	Successor	
Three Months	One Month	Two Months	Three Months
Ended	Ended	Ended	Ended
June 30, 2005	April 30, 2006	June 30, 2006	June 30, 2006

Edgar Filing: INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES INC - Form 10-Q

	\$	%	\$	(dollars in %	millions) \$	%	\$	%
	Ф	70	Ф	70	Φ	70	Ψ	70
Revenues Cost of services (including	\$ 270.7	100% \$	81.9	100% \$	177.5	100% \$	259.4	100%
depreciation)	235.1	87%	70.9	87%	154.8	87%	225.7	87%
Gross profit Selling, general &	35.6	13%	11.0	13%	22.7	13%	33.7	13%
administrative expenses	37.2	14%	10.8	13%	22.8	13%	33.6	13%
Income (loss) from operations	(1.6)	(1)%	0.2	%	(0.1)	%	0.1	%
Reorganization items, net		%	(39.6)	(48)%	0.4	%	(39.2)	(15)%
Interest and other expense, net	7.0	3%	1.4	2%	1.2	1%	2.6	1%
Income (loss) before income								
taxes	(8.6)	(4)%	38.4	46%	(1.7)	(1)%	36.7	14%
Provision for income taxes	1.4	%		%		%		%
Income (loss) from continuing								
operations	(10.0)	(4)%	38.4	46%	(1.7)	(1)%	36.7	14%
Income (loss) from								
discontinued operations	(3.9)	(1)%	0.2	%		%	0.2	%
Net income (loss)	\$ (13.9)	(5)% \$	38.6	46% \$	(1.7)	(1)% \$	36.9	14%
			42					

REVENUES

		Prede	ces	sor		Successor					
	Three Months Ended June 30, 2005 %		One Month Ended April 30, 2006		Two Months Ended June 30, 2006		ded	Three Months Ended June 30, 2006		ded	
		Net			% Net			% Net			% Net
	\$	Revenue		\$	Revenue (dollars	in	\$ millions	Revenue s)		\$	Revenue
Commercial and Industrial	\$ 185.4	68%	\$	49.2	60%	\$	107.1	60%	\$	156.4	60%
Residential	85.3	32%		32.6	40%		70.4	40%		103.0	40%
Total Company	\$ 270.7	100%	\$	81.8	100%	\$	177.5	100%	\$	259.4	100%

Total revenue decreased \$11.3 million, or 4.2%, from \$270.7 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$259.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease in total revenues is primarily the result of a decline in commercial and industrial revenues partially offset by an increase in residential revenues for the three months ended June 30, 2006. Business units associated with the exit plan accounted for \$14.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006 and \$49.8 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005.

Revenue in the commercial and industrial segment decreased \$29.0 million, or 15.6%, from \$185.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$156.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. Of the decrease in revenues, \$35.2 million is associated with the business units in the exit plan. The remaining businesses experienced an increase of \$6.2 million primarily in industrial.

Revenue in the residential segment increased \$17.7 million, or 20.8%, from \$85.3 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to \$103.0 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This increase continues to be as a result of increased demand for new single-family and multi-family housing in the markets we serve.

GROSS PROFIT

	Predec Three Months Ended June 30, 2005			cessor One Month Ended April 30, 2006			Successor Two Months Ended June 30, 2006			Three Months Ended June 30, 2006		
		ф	Gross Profit		ф	Gross Profit		ø	Gross Profit		ф	Gross Profit
		\$	%		\$	% (dollars i	in n	\$ nillions)	%		\$	%
Commercial and Industrial	\$	16.9	9.1%	\$	4.9	10.0%	\$	11.7	10.9%	\$	16.6	10.6%
Residential		18.7	22.0%		6.1	18.7%		11.0	15.6%		17.1	16.6%
Total Company	\$	35.6	13.1%	\$	11.0	13.4%	\$	22.7	12.8%	\$	33.7	13.0%

Total gross profit decreased \$1.7 million, or 5.3%, from \$35.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$33.7 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This decline in gross profit was primarily due to a combination of an increase in insurance reserves of \$0.4 million, increased costs of materials that have not fully been passed to customers and reduced job profitability at specific subsidiaries.

Total gross profit margin as a percent of revenue decreased from 13.1% for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to 13.0% for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This was primarily a result of decreased margins in our residential segment partially offset by higher margins on commercial and industrial revenues. Business units associated with the

exit plan accounted for \$2.4 million in negative gross profit for the three months ended June 30, 2006 and gross profit of \$0.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005.

Gross profit in the commercial and industrial segment decreased \$0.3 million, or 1.8%, from \$16.9 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$16.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. Gross profit margin as a percent of revenues increased from 9.1% for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to 10.6% for the three months ended June 30, 2006. The decrease of gross profit was the result of by \$3.0 million less gross profit associated with the exit plan business units as the work on less profitable jobs is completed. For the remaining businesses, the increase in gross profit margin as a percent of revenues was primarily the result of improved job profitability.

Residential gross profit decreased \$1.6 million, or 8.6%, from \$18.7 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$17.1 million or the three months ended June 30, 2006. Residential gross profit margin as a percentage of revenues decreased from 22.0% for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to 16.6% for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease is due to the increase in costs of materials, particularly copper wire, which have not fully been passed to customers as well as losses recorded at one of our subsidiaries associated with the completion of 3 multi-family projects for one-customer. The decline in gross profit at that subsidiary year over year attributed a 190 basis point decline in this segment s gross profit margin.

SELLING, GENERAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES

Total selling, general and administrative expenses decreased \$3.6 million, or 9.7%, from \$37.2 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$33.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. Total selling, general and administrative expenses as a percent of revenues decreased from 13.7% for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to 13.0% for the three months ended June 30, 2006.

This decrease in total selling, general and administrative expenses are the result of employment expenses decreased \$0.5 million due to a reduction in work force. There were reductions in occupancy expense of \$0.5 million as a result of consolidation of offices and renegotiation of more favorable terms in existing locations. In addition, there was a reduction of \$0.2 million in insurance expense and \$1.1 million for bad debt expense.

43

Table of Contents

There was a reduction of \$1.0 million for legal fees due to additional legal costs incurred with the reorganization in the third quarter that were written off as part of reorganization costs. There was also a reduction of \$0.8 million in accounting fees and \$0.2 million for other professional fees during the three months ended June 30, 2006. Business units associated with the exit plan accounted for \$2.0 million in selling, general and administrative expenses for the three months ended June 30, 2006 and \$3.0 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005.

INCOME (LOSS) FROM OPERATIONS

Total loss from operations decreased from an operating loss of \$1.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to an operating profit of \$0.1 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This decrease in operating loss was primarily due to reductions in selling, general and administrative costs of \$3.6 million during the three months ended June 30, 2006, partially offset by decline in gross profit by \$1.7 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. In addition, the businesses associated with the exit plan, accounted for losses from operations of \$2.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005 and losses of \$4.4 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006.

REORGANIZATION ITEMS

During the three months ended June 30, 2006, in connection with our restructuring, we recorded income from net reorganization items totaling \$39.2 million. Reorganization items incurred included \$46.1 million gain on extinguishment of the senior subordinated notes in exchange for common stock of the Successor in accordance with the plan, partially offset by \$5.9 million in professional fees related to the bankruptcy, \$0.9 million in lease rejection costs and a non-cash fresh-start revaluation loss of \$0.1 million.

NET INTEREST AND OTHER EXPENSE

Total interest and other expense decreased \$4.4 million, or 62.7%, from \$7.0 million for the three months ended June 30, 2005, to \$2.6 million for the three months ended June 30, 2006. The decrease in net interest and other expense was the result of having no interest expense on the senior subordinated notes in the third quarter of 2006 as a result of the Chapter 11 bankruptcy (see Part 1, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Senior Subordinated Notes) versus interest expense for the full three months ended June 30, 2005, which resulted in a \$4.1 million decrease in interest expense for the three months ended June 30, 2006. In addition, we earned \$0.2 million in additional interest income related to the increased cash collateral held by our surety, as compared to the three months ended June 30, 2005. This was partially offset by deferred financing costs of \$0.3 million associated with the DIP credit facility written off in the third quarter of 2006 as a result of entering the into term loan.

PROVISION FOR INCOME TAXES

On May 12, 2006, we had a change in ownership as defined in Internal Revenue Code Section 382. As such, our net operating loss utilization after the change date will be subject to Section 382 limitations for federal income taxes and some state income taxes. We have provided valuation allowances on all net operating losses where it is determined it is more likely than not that they will expire without being utilized.

Our effective tax rate from continuing operations increased from a negative rate of 16.6% for the three months ended June 30, 2005 to a negative rate of 0.2% for the three months ended June 30, 2006. This increase is attributable to a pretax net income, partially offset by permanent differences required to be added back for income tax purposes, an additional valuation allowance against certain federal and state deferred tax assets and a change in contingent tax liabilities. The provision includes \$0.2 million in state tax benefits related to the deferred tax assets resulting from the enactment of the Texas Margin Tax on May 18, 2006.

DISCONTINUED OPERATIONS

During October 2004, we announced plans to begin a strategic alignment including the planned divestiture of certain commercial segments, underperforming subsidiaries and those that rely heavily on surety bonding for obtaining a majority of their projects. This plan included management actively seeking potential buyers of the selected companies among other activities necessary to complete the sales. We expected to be able to sell all considered subsidiaries at their respective fair market values at the date of sale determined by a reasonably accepted valuation method. The discontinued operations disclosures include only those identified subsidiaries qualifying for discontinued operations treatment for the periods presented.

In December 2005, we completed our previously announced divestiture program. Since its start in October 2004, we sold 14 units, primarily operating in the commercial and industrial markets, for total consideration to date of \$61.2 million and closed two units. These 16 units had combined net revenues of \$154.1 million and an operating loss of \$12.9 million in fiscal 2005.

During the nine months ended June 30, 2005, we completed the sale of eleven business units as part of the plan described above. During the quarter ended December 31, 2005, we completed the sale of the last business unit under the plan described above. During the nine months ended June 30, 2005, these sales generated a pre-tax loss of \$(0.7) million and have been recognized as discontinued operations in the respective consolidated statements of operations.

44

Table of Contents

During the seven months ended April 30, 2006, the sale generated a pre-tax gain of \$0.7 million which has been recognized as discontinued operations in the respective consolidated statement of operations. There was no additional activity related to discontinued operations for the two months ended June 30, 2006.

All prior year amounts have been reclassified as appropriate. Depreciation expense associated with discontinued operations for the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005 was \$0.4 million and \$0.9 million, respectively. There was no depreciation expense for the one and seven months ended April 30, 2006 or for the two months ended June 30, 2006. Summarized financial data for discontinued operations are outlined below (in thousands):

		redeces		Predecessor April 30, 2006				
	Three Months Ended	Ni	ne Months Ended	One Month Ended	Se	even Months Ended		
Revenues	\$ 33,746	\$	134,948	\$	\$	5,464		
Gross profit	3,468		11,187			273		
Pretax income (loss)	(3,916)		(14,430)	242		753		
						alance as of ptember 30, 2005		
Accounts receivable, net					\$	8,456		
Inventory						464		
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of bi	llings on uncomp	oleted c	ontracts			900		
Other current assets						3,421		
Property and equipment, net						768		
Other noncurrent assets						8		
Total assets					\$	14,017		
Accounts payable and accrued liabilities					\$	3,411		
Billings in excess of costs and estimated ear	nings on uncomp	oleted c	ontracts		•	1,414		
Total liabilities						4,825		
Net assets					\$	9,192		

Goodwill Impairment Associated with Discontinued Operations

During the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, we recorded a goodwill impairment charge of \$4.3 million and \$12.9 million, respectively, related to the identification of certain subsidiaries for disposal by sale. This impairment charge is included in the net loss from discontinued operations caption in the statement of operations. The impairment charge was calculated based on the assessed fair value ascribed to the subsidiaries identified for disposal less the net book value of the assets related to those subsidiaries. The fair value utilized in this calculation was the same as that discussed in the following paragraph addressing the impairment of discontinued operations. Where the fair value did not exceed the net book value of a subsidiary including goodwill, the goodwill balance was impaired as appropriate. This impairment of goodwill was determined prior to the disclosed calculation of any additional impairment of the identified subsidiary disposal group as required pursuant to SFAS No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets*. There was no goodwill impairment during the nine months ended June 30, 2006 related to discontinued operations.

Impairment Associated with Discontinued Operations

In accordance with SFAS No. 144, *Accounting for the Impairment or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets*, during the three and nine months ended June 30, 2005, we recorded an impairment charge of \$0.5 million and \$1.5 million related to the identification of certain subsidiaries for disposal by sale prior to the end of the fiscal 2005. The impairment was calculated as the difference between the fair values, less costs to sell, assessed at the date the companies individually were selected for sale and their respective net book values after all other adjustments had been recorded. In determining the fair value for the disposed assets and liabilities, we evaluated past performance, expected future performance, management issues, bonding requirements, market forecasts and the carrying value of such assets and liabilities and received a fairness opinion from an independent consulting and investment banking firm in support of this determination for certain of the subsidiaries included in the assessment. The impairment charge was related to subsidiaries included in the commercial and industrial segment of our. There was no impairment charge for long-lived assets during the nine months ended June 30, 2006 related to discontinued operations.

45

WORKING CAPITAL

	(in tho	usands)
	Predecessor September	Successor
	30, 2005	June 30, 2006
CURRENT ASSETS:		
Cash and cash equivalents	\$ 28,349	\$ 10,938
Restricted cash	9,596	
Accounts receivable:		
Trade, net of allowance of \$3,912 and \$3,845 respectively	180,305	173,861
Retainage	48,246	37,847
Costs and estimated earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts	24,678	24,750
Inventories	22,563	26,645
Prepaid expenses and other current assets	24,814	30,976
Assets held for sale associated with discontinued operations	14,017	
Total current assets	\$ 352,568	\$ 305,017
CURRENT LIABILITIES:		
Current maturities of long-term debt	\$ 223,857	\$ 24
Accounts payable and accrued expenses	120,812	121,722
Billings in excess of costs and estimated earnings on uncompleted contracts	35,761	30,883
Liabilities related to assets held for sale associated with discontinued operations	4,825	
Total current liabilities	\$ 385,255	\$ 152,629
Working capital	\$ (32,687)	\$ 152,388

Working capital increased \$185.1 million, or 566%. The increase in working capital is a result of total current liabilities decreasing \$232.6 million, or 60%, from \$385.3 million as of September 30, 2005 to \$152.7 million as of June 30, 2006. This is a result of a \$223.8 million decrease in current maturities of long-term debt as a result of our reorganization. As part of our reorganization, the senior subordinated note holders received 12.6 million shares of common stock in exchange for the \$173 million 9 3/8% senior subordinated notes due 2009 and related accrued interest. In addition, the \$50 million in senior convertible notes and related guarantees by our domestic subsidiaries were refinanced from the proceeds of a \$53 million term loan (see Note 5). In addition, there was a \$4.9 million decrease in billings in excess of costs and a decrease of \$4.8 million in liabilities held for sale related to the sale of a business unit subsequent to September 30, 2005 pursuant to a divestiture plan previously disclosed. This was partially offset by accounts payable and accrued expenses increasing \$1.0 million due to the timing of payments made.

The decrease in current liabilities was partially offset by a decrease in current assets of \$47.6 million, or 13%, from \$352.6 million as of September 30, 2005 to \$305.0 million as of June 30, 2006. This is the result of a \$17.4 million decrease in cash and cash equivalents due to additional costs incurred with the reorganization and seasonality of the business in the peak months of operations and a \$9.6 million decrease in restricted cash that was reclassified to other non-current assets which we are required to maintain as collateral related to the revolving credit facility (see Note 5). In addition, there was a \$6.4 million decrease in trade accounts receivable, net, due to a company-wide focus on collections and the timing of billings on projects in progress, \$10.4 million decrease in retainage due to collections, and a \$14.0 million decrease in assets held for sale related to the sale of a business unit subsequent to September 30, 2005 pursuant to a divestiture plan previously disclosed. Partially offsetting the decrease was an increase in inventory

of \$4.1 million related to growth in the residential business and an increase in prepaid expenses and other current assets of \$6.2 million related to an additional \$1.0 million in collateral for Chubb surety bonding, \$1.0 million in collateral for Scarborough, \$0.8 million in retainers related to the reorganization efforts, \$2.1 million in prepaid insurance premiums, and \$1.0 million in a facility fee paid to Chubb which is being amortized over the life of the agreement (see Part 1, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Surety Update)

As of June 30, 2006, the status of our costs in excess of billings held constant at \$24.7 million while our billings in excess of costs decreased \$4.9 million over September 30, 2005; and days sales outstanding improved by two days from 75 days at September 30, 2005 to 73 days at June 30, 2006. Our receivables and costs and earnings in excess of billings on uncompleted contracts as compared to quarterly revenues decreased from 93.4% at September 30, 2005 to 92.9% at June 30, 2006, when adjusted for a balance of \$5.2 million as of September 30, 2005 in long-standing receivables not outstanding at June 30, 2006. As is common in the construction industry, some of these receivables are in litigation or require us to exercise our contractual lien rights and are expected to be collected. These receivables are primarily associated with a few operating companies within our commercial and industrial segments. Some of our receivables are slow pay in nature or require us to exercise our contractual or lien rights. We believe that our allowance for doubtful accounts is sufficient to cover any uncollectible accounts as of June 30, 2006.

See Liquidity and Capital Resources below for further information.

LIQUIDITY AND CAPITAL RESOURCES

As of June 30, 2006, we had cash and cash equivalents of \$10.9 million, restricted cash of \$20.0 million, working capital of \$172.3 million, \$53.0 million in outstanding borrowings under our term loan, \$46.2 million of letters of credit outstanding and available capacity under our revolving credit facility of \$33.8 million.

During the nine months ended June 30, 2006, we used \$1.2 million of net cash from operating activities for continuing operations. This net cash used by operating activities comprised of a net income of \$6.1 million, increased by \$23.8 million of non-cash items related primarily to \$42.0 million of reorganization items associated with the bankruptcy, offset by \$7.6 million of amortization of deferred financing costs, \$5.3 million of other depreciation and amortization expense, \$2.6 million bad debt expense and \$1.7 million of non-cash compensation; offset by changes in working capital of \$16.5 million. Working capital changes consisted of a \$17.0 million increase in accounts payable and accrued expenses and \$13.9 million decrease in accounts receivable due to the timing of and increased focus on collections; offset by a \$4.1 million increase in inventories, \$2.7 million increase in prepaid expenses and other current assets, \$2.2 million increase in other non current assets, and a \$4.9 million decrease in billings in excess of costs.

46

Table of Contents

Net cash used in investing activities for continuing operations was \$12.5 million related to the purchase of property and equipment of \$2.0 million, additional cash collateral of \$10.4 million held by Bank of America as security for our obligations under the credit facility recorded as restricted cash on the balance sheet (see Note 5) and \$0.8 million in additional investments in EnerTech, partially offset by \$0.7 million in proceeds from sales of property and equipment.

Net cash used in financing activities was \$11.7 million consisting of \$53.0 million related to borrowings of debt associated with the term loan (see Note 5), reduced by \$50.0 million related to repayment of debt on the senior convertible notes, \$1.6 million for debt issuance costs associated with the DIP credit facility, \$0.3 million for debt issuance costs associated with the revolving credit facility and \$11.2 million in debt restructure costs.

Expected Impact of Reorganization

As previously discussed, on May 12, 2006 we completed the financing transactions contemplated by our plan and emerged from bankruptcy. The financing transactions included the exchange of \$173 million of the 9 3/8% senior subordinated notes for 12.6 million shares of common stock in the Successor and the refinancing of the \$50 million 6.5% senior convertible notes from the proceeds of the \$53 million term loan. The term loan bears interest at 10.75% subject to adjustment. Through June 30, 2006, the effective rate was 12.6%. See further discussion in Note 5 to the consolidated financial statements.

As a result of the debt-for-equity exchange related to the senior subordinated notes, we expect to save \$16.2 million in interest costs per annum thereby improving profitability and cash flow. This savings will be partially offset by the increased interest costs associated with the more expensive term loan as compared to the senior convertible notes. Based on the rate at June 30, 2006, the term loan will add incremental interest costs of approximately \$3.5 million per annum as compared to the senior convertible notes. This results in a net expected interest savings of approximately \$12.7 million per annum.

Surety Update

At June 30, 2006, we had total maximum surety bonding capacity of \$180 million under our surety agreements with Chubb, SureTec and Scarborough. Our ability to access this bonding capacity is at the sole discretion of our surety providers and is subject to certain other limitations such as limits on the size of any individual bond and, in the case of Chubb, restrictions on the total amount of bonds that can be issued in a given month. For more information see Part I, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Surety Update .

Total bonded costs to complete at June 30, 2006 were \$54.2 million resulting in a maximum remaining available bonding capacity of \$125.8 million, subject to the sole discretion of our surety providers. In addition, to access the remaining available bonding capacity may require us to post additional collateral. We believe that we have adequate bonding capacity at this time to meet our current needs.

OFF-BALANCE SHEET ARRANGEMENTS

As is common in our industry, we have entered into certain off balance sheet arrangements that expose us to increased risk. Our significant off balance sheet transactions include commitments associated with noncancelable operating leases, letter of credit obligations, firm commitments for materials and surety guarantees.

We enter into noncancelable operating leases for many of our vehicle and equipment needs. These leases allow us to retain our cash when we do not own the vehicles or equipment and we pay a monthly lease rental fee. At the end of the lease, we have no further obligation to the lessor. We may determine to cancel or terminate a lease before the end of its term. Typically, we are liable to the lessor for various lease cancellation or termination costs and the difference between the then fair market value of the leased asset and the implied book value of the leased asset as calculated in accordance with the lease agreement.

Some of our customers and vendors require us to post letters of credit as a means of guaranteeing performance under our contracts and ensuring payment by us to subcontractors and vendors. If our customer has reasonable cause to effect payment under a letter of credit, we would be required to reimburse our creditor for the letter of credit. Depending on the circumstances surrounding a reimbursement to our creditor, we may have a charge to earnings in that period. At June 30, 2006, \$2.7 million of our outstanding letters of credit were to collateralize our customers and vendors.

Some of the underwriters of our casualty insurance program require us to post letters of credit as collateral. This is common in the insurance industry. To date we have not had a situation where an underwriter has had reasonable cause to effect payment under a letter of credit. At June 30, 2006, \$20.1 million of our outstanding letters of credit were to collateralize our insurance program.

From time to time, we may enter into firm purchase commitments for materials such as cooper wire and aluminum wire among others which we expect to use in the ordinary course of business. These commitments are typically for terms less than one year and require us to buy minimum quantities of materials at specified intervals at a fixed price over the term.

47

Table of Contents

Many of our customers require us to post performance and payment bonds issued by a surety. Those bonds guarantee the customer that we will perform under the terms of a contract and that we will pay subcontractors and vendors. In the event that we fail to perform under a contract or pay subcontractors and vendors, the customer may demand the surety to pay or perform under our bond. Our relationship with our sureties is such that we will indemnify the sureties for any expenses they incur in connection with any of the bonds they issues on our behalf. To date, we have not incurred significant costs to indemnify our sureties for expenses they incurred on our behalf. As of June 30, 2006, our cost to complete projects covered by surety bonds was approximately \$54.2 million and we utilized a combination of cash, accumulated interest thereon and letters of credit totaling \$43.4 million to collateralize our bonding programs.

In April 2000, we committed to invest up to \$5.0 million in EnerTech. EnerTech is a private equity firm specializing in investment opportunities emerging from the deregulation and resulting convergence of the energy, utility and telecommunications industries. Through June 30, 2006, we had invested \$4.7 million under our commitment to EnerTech. The carrying value of this EnerTech investment at September 30, 2005 and June 30, 2006 was \$3.1 million and \$2.9 million, respectively. This investment is accounted for on the cost basis of accounting and accordingly, we do not record unrealized gains or losses for the EnerTech investment that we believe are temporary in nature. As a result of our Chapter 11 bankruptcy, we implemented fresh-start reporting per SOP 90-7. At April 30, 2006, there was an adjustment of \$0.6 million to write down the investment in Enertech to reflect the fair value of the asset in accordance with fresh-start accounting. As of June 30, 2006, the unrealized gain related to our share of the EnerTech fund amounted to approximately \$0.1 million, which we believe is temporary in nature. If facts arise that lead us to determine that such unrealized gains or losses are not temporary, we would write up or down our investment in EnerTech through a charge to other income / expense during the period of such determination.

As of June 30, 2006, our future contractual obligations due by September 30 of each of the following fiscal years include (in thousands) (1):

	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	There	after	Total
Debt obligations	\$ 21	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$ 53	3,909	\$53,930
Operating lease								
obligations	\$ 3,403	\$6,018	\$ 4,438	\$ 2,391	\$ 1,391	\$	390	\$ 18,031
Deferred tax liabilities	\$ 668	\$ 1,808	\$ 1,307	\$ 909	\$ 707	\$	1,152	\$ 6,551
Capital lease obligations	\$ 3	\$ 39	\$ 34	\$ 37	\$ 14	\$	1	\$ 128

(1) The tabular

amounts

exclude the

interest

obligations that

will be created

if the debt and

capital lease

obligations are

outstanding for

the periods

presented.

Our other commercial commitments expire by September 30 of each of the following fiscal years (in thousands):

	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	Thereafter	Total
Standby letters of credit	\$46,246	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$46,246
Other commercial							
commitments	\$	\$	\$	\$ 350(2)	\$	\$	\$ 350

(2) Balance of

investment

commitment in

EnerTech. On

June 20, 2006,

we invested

\$300,000 in

EnerTech

reducing our

remaining

commitment to

\$350,000.

As of June 30, 2006, we had total remaining firm purchase agreements to purchase finished goods containing copper and aluminum based metal content of 4.7 million pounds through September 30, 2006 and 3.5 million pounds between October 1, 2006 and December 31, 2006. We are not able to include the dollar amount of the remaining commitment because the actual finished goods containing the committed metal content have different prices and the amounts of each product that we will purchase to satisfy this commitment are not known to us at this time.

OUTLOOK

On May 12, 2006, we emerged from Chapter 11. See Part I, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations The Plan of Reorganization for a summary of the effects of the plan.

Following our recent emergence from Chapter 11, we have focused primarily on underperforming subsidiaries. As previously disclosed, the Board of Directors directed senior management to develop alternatives with respect to certain underperforming subsidiaries and on March 28, 2006, senior management committed to a plan with respect to those underperforming subsidiaries. The plan committed to a shut-down or consolidation of the operations of the subsidiaries or the sale or other disposition of the subsidiaries, whichever comes earlier. The exit plan is expected to be substantially completed by September 30, 2006. We expect to incur total incremental expenditures in the estimated range of \$5.9 million to \$11.1 million under the exit plan. Furthermore, as a result of inherent uncertainty in the exit plan and in monetizing approximately \$30.6 million in net working capital related to these subsidiaries, we could experience potential losses to our working capital in an estimated range of \$8.1 million to \$10.0 million. During the execution of the exit plan, we expect to continue to pay our vendors and suppliers in the ordinary course of business and to complete all projects that are currently in progress. See Part I, Item 2. Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Costs Associated with Exit or Disposal Activities for a summary of the exit plan.

We expect to continue to pay costs related to our debt restructuring during the fiscal fourth quarter which will adversely impact our cash flows. Our cash flows from operations tend to track with the seasonality of our business. We anticipate that the combination of cash flows and available capacity under our credit facility will provide sufficient cash to enable us to meet our working capital needs, debt service requirements and capital expenditures for property and equipment through the next twelve months. We continue to manage capital expenditures. We expect capital

48

Table of Contents

expenditures to be approximately \$3.0 million for the remainder of this fiscal year. Our ability to generate cash flow is dependent on our successful completion of our restructuring efforts and many other factors, including demand for our products and services, the availability of projects at margins acceptable to us, the ultimate collectibility of our receivables, the ability to consummate transactions to dispose of businesses and our ability to borrow on our credit facility. See Disclosure Regarding Forward-Looking Statements .

SEASONALITY AND QUARTERLY FLUCTUATIONS

Our results of operations from residential construction are seasonal, depending on weather trends, with typically higher revenues generated during spring and summer and lower revenues during fall and winter. The commercial and industrial aspect of our business is less subject to seasonal trends, as this work generally is performed inside structures protected from the weather. Our service and maintenance business is generally not affected by seasonality. In addition, the construction industry has historically been highly cyclical. Our volume of business may be adversely affected by declines in construction projects resulting from adverse regional or national economic conditions. Quarterly results may also be materially affected by the timing of new construction projects. Accordingly, operating results for any fiscal period are not necessarily indicative of results that may be achieved for any subsequent fiscal period.

INFLATION

We experienced inflationary pressures during 2004 and 2005 on the commodity prices of copper products, steel products and fuel. We continue to experience fluctuations on these commodity prices in fiscal 2006 and anticipate these fluctuations will continue through the remainder of the fiscal year. Over the long-term, we expect to be able to pass a portion of these costs to our customers.

49

ITEM 3. QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK

Management is actively involved in monitoring exposure to market risk and continues to develop and utilize appropriate risk management techniques. Our exposure to significant market risks includes outstanding borrowings under our floating rate credit facility and fluctuations in commodity prices for copper products, steel products and fuel. Commodity price risks may have an impact on our results of operations due to fixed nature of many of our contracts, however, over time this cost is passed to our customers.

As of June 30, 2006, there was \$53.9 million outstanding under our term loan and there were no borrowings outstanding under our revolving credit facility, although the outstanding amount varies throughout the fiscal year, as working capital needs change.

As a result, our exposure to changes in interest rates results from our short-term and long-term debt with both fixed and floating interest rates. The following table presents principal or notional amounts (stated in thousands) and related interest rates by fiscal year of maturity for our debt obligations at June 30, 2006:

	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	Thereafter	Total
Liabilities Debt:							
Fixed Rate	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$ 53,909	\$ 53,909
Interest Rate (1)						12.6%	12.6%
Fair Value of Debt:							
Fixed Rate							\$ 53,909

(1) The loan under the credit facility bears interest at 10.75% per annum, subject to adjustment as set forth in the term loan agreement based on performance. The rate through June 30, 2006 was 12.6%.

ITEM 4. CONTROLS AND PROCEDURES

(a) Disclosure controls and procedures.

Disclosure controls and procedures are designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed by us in reports filed or submitted under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (Exchange Act) is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the time periods specified in the SEC s rules and forms. Disclosure controls and procedures include, without limitation, controls and procedures designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed under the Exchange Act is accumulated and communicated to management, including the principal executive and financial officers, as

50

Table of Contents

appropriate to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure. There are inherent limitations to the effectiveness of any system of disclosure controls and procedures, including the possibility of human error and the circumvention or overriding of the controls and procedures. Accordingly, even effective disclosure controls and procedures can only provide reasonable assurance of achieving their control objectives.

An evaluation was performed under the supervision and with the participation of the Company s management, under the supervision of our principal executive officer (CEO) and principal financial officer (CFO), of the effectiveness of the design and operation of the Company s disclosure controls and procedures as of June 30, 2006. Based on that evaluation and the material weakness identified below, the Company s management, including the CEO and the CFO, concluded that the Company s disclosure controls and procedures were not effective, as of June 30, 2006.

The conclusion that the Company s disclosure controls and procedures were not effective as of June 30, 2006, was based on the identification of a material weakness in internal controls as of September 30, 2005, for which remediation is still ongoing. In addition the company restated the unaudited quarterly financial statements as of and for the three months ended December 31, 2005 and as of and for the three and six months ended March 31, 2006 due to an understatement of the Company s self insurance reserves. These restatements support managements conclusion that the material weakness still exists.

(b) Update on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting.

Our management assessed the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as of September 30, 2005. In making this assessment, it used the framework entitled Internal Control Integrated Framework set forth by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission (COSO). Based on its evaluation of the COSO framework applied to Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. s internal control over financial reporting, and the identification of a material weakness related to the Company s year-end financial statement close process with respect to controls over certain non-routine financial reporting procedures, management concluded that the Company did not maintain effective internal control over financial reporting as of September 30, 2005. In addition the restatements of the of the quarterly unaudited financial statements as of and for the three months ended December 31, 2005 and as of and for the three and six months ended March 31, 2006 due to an understatement of the Company s self insurance reserves support managements conclusion that remediation is still ongoing and that the material weakness still exists.

This material weakness resulted, at least in part, from high turnover in an already limited corporate finance and accounting staff and the significant demands placed on that accounting staff. The significant demands on the accounting department persisted into the current year as the company prepared for and filed bankruptcy. While the accounting staff was increased, many of the new staff members were not added until late in the year, with several being added subsequent to September 30, 2005 and having not been through even a month-end close prior to the year end close. Much of the learning required to complete the close was done while working on the year-end close. This led to time pressures in delivering support to our auditors and resulted in many post closing entries. We have also had several vacancies in Regional Controller positions during fiscal 2005. These vacancies were filled subsequent to September 30, 2005.

To remediate this material weakness, we expect to execute the following plan:

Provide additional training and education for the recent additions in the finance department.

Fill the vacant Regional Controller positions. These vacancies have been filled.

Provide more detailed structure and evaluation of the Regional Controller function.

Continue the review and monitoring of the accounting department structure and organization, both in terms of size and expertise.

Continue review, testing and monitoring of the internal controls with respect to the operation of the Company s financial reporting and close processes.

The Company has added a checklist, more documentation and increased review to its self-insurance accrual process.

At June 30, 2006 the Company believes that the steps identified above should eventually remediate the identified material weakness. This remediation is ongoing at June 30, 2006 and this represents the only changes to the Company s internal controls over financial reporting that were identified in connection with the evaluation required by Rules 13a-15(d) or 15d-15(d) under the Exchange Act during the quarter ended June 30, 2006 that have materially affected, or are reasonably likely to materially affect, Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. s internal control over financial reporting. We cannot assure that material weakness will be remediated by September 30, 2006 nor do we provide assurance that no additional material weaknesses will be identified.

Subsequent to June 30, 2006, the Company has enhanced its internal controls relating to the acceptance of new large project work. The Company has added a detailed review of large projects before they are bid that provides diligence on commercial terms, contract terms, contract cash flow and financial analysis and review of competencies.

51

PART II. OTHER INFORMATION

ITEM 1. LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

Refer to Note 12 of Notes to Condensed Consolidated Financial Statements which is incorporated herein by reference. **ITEM 1A. RISK FACTORS**

The factors set forth under the caption Risk Factors in the Company s Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2005 (the 10-K) and the Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended December 31, 2005 (the First Quarter 10-Q) and the Quarterly Report Form on 10-Q for the three and six months ended March 31, 2006 (Second Quarter 10-Q) are hereby modified and supplemented by the risks described below. In particular, all of the risk factors set forth in the First Quarter 10-Q and the risk factors pertaining to our restructuring, listing on the NYSE and class action litigation are replaced by the risk factors below. You should carefully consider the risks described below in addition to those set forth in the 10-K, as well as the other information included in this document. Our business, results of operations and/or financial condition could be materially and adversely affected by any of these risks, and the value of your investment may decrease due to any of these risks. We cannot be certain that our bankruptcy proceedings will not adversely affect our operations going forward.

Although we emerged from bankruptcy on May 12, 2006 there is no assurance that having been subject to bankruptcy protection will not adversely affect our operations going forward, including our ability to negotiate favorable terms from suppliers and others and to attract and retain customers and employees. The failure to obtain such favorable terms, attract and retain customers and employees could adversely affect our financial performance. Additionally, the failure of the Company to be awarded new projects during the bankruptcy proceedings may negatively affect the Company s financial results following emergence from bankruptcy protection as projects normally run months and in many cases years from start to completion so the effects on financial operation from diminished amount of new business during the bankruptcy will last beyond the bankruptcy process. *The Class Action litigation*

In the 10-K, we included the risk captioned: The Class Action Securities Litigation if continued or decided against us could have a material adverse effect. Between August 20, 2004 and October 4, 2004, five putative securities fraud class actions were filed against IES and certain of its existing and former officers and directors. The five lawsuits were consolidated under the caption *In re Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. Securities Litigation*. The plaintiffs allege that the defendants violated Section 10(b) and Section 20(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 by making materially false and misleading statements during the proposed class period of November 10, 2003 to August 13, 2004. On January 10, 2006, the district court dismissed the lawsuit, with prejudice. Plaintiff in the securities class action filed its notice of appeal on February 2, 2006. No dates for briefing the appeal have yet been set or determined. We believe there is no merit to the claims, which belief is supported by the recent dismissal with prejudice. *We are the subject of an investigation by the Securities and Exchange Commission whose outcome is uncertain*.

We are subject to an investigation by the Securities and Exchange Commission concerning the Company s inability to file its 10-Q in a timely fashion, the internal investigation conducted by counsel to the Audit Committee of the Predecessor s Board of Directors, the material weaknesses identified by the Company s auditors in August 2004, and related matters. As we disclosed on April 24, 2006, on April 20, 2006 the Company received a Wells Notice from the staff of the Securities and Exchange Commission (Staff). In addition, the Company has been informed that Wells Notices have been issued to its current chief financial officer and certain former executives of the Company. A Wells Notice indicates that the Staff intends to recommend that the agency bring an enforcement action against the recipients for possible violations of federal securities laws. An adverse outcome in this matter could have a material adverse effect on our business, consolidated financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

We have a substantial amount of debt and restrictive covenants related to our debt. Our current debt level or restrictive debt covenants could limit our ability to fund future working capital needs and increase our exposure during adverse economic conditions:

Our indebtedness could have important consequences. For example, it could: increase our vulnerability to adverse operational performance and economic and industry conditions;

limit our ability to fund future working capital, capital expenditures and other general corporate requirements;

limit our flexibility in planning for, or reacting to, changes in our business and the industry in which we operate;

limit the amount of surety bonding available for use by subsidiaries;

place us at a disadvantage compared to a competitor that has less debt; and

52

Table of Contents

limit our ability to borrow additional funds.

To service our indebtedness, including trade payables, and working capital, and to fund operational reorganizations and initiate delayed projects we require a significant amount of cash flow, and we cannot assure you that we will have sufficient cash flow to meet these liquidity needs and obligations.

Our cash flow fluctuates seasonally and even daily, sometimes significantly. During our operational restructuring process and transition time between being in bankruptcy and out there may be times where our trade vendors are more reluctant to extend credit and changes in operations including starting delayed projects can increase our working capital needs.

ITEM 2. UNREGISTERED SALES OF EQUITY SECURITIES AND USE OF PROCEEDS

On November 10, 2003, the Company announced that its Board of Directors authorized the repurchase of up to \$13 million of the Company s Common Stock. The share repurchase plan does not have an expiration date. The table does not include 44,806 shares withheld to satisfy tax withholding requirements related to restricted stock issued pursuant to the 1999 Plan which vested on May 12, 2006. The average price of these shares was \$1.53.

	(a) Total Number	(b) Average	(c) Total Number of Shares Purchased as Part of Publicly	(d) Maximum Approximate Dollar Value of Shares that May					
	of Price Pa Shares Per		Plans or	Purchased					
				Unc	Under the				
D 1 1	Purchased Share		Programs	Plan					
Period	(Amounts in thousands, except per share amounts)								
April 1, 2006 April 30, 2006		\$		\$	8,353				
May 1, 2006 May 31, 2006					8,353				
June 1, 2006 June 30, 2006					8,353				
Total		\$		\$	8,353				

On August 8, 2006, the Board of Directors terminated the share repurchase plan.

Pursuant to the Plan and the Company s Second Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation, on May 12, 2006, the reorganized Company issued (i) 12,631,421 shares of new common stock to the holders of Senior Subordinated Notes and (ii) 2,310,626 shares of new common stock to the holders of existing common stock interests. The common stock issued pursuant to the Plan was issued pursuant to Section 1145 of the Bankruptcy Code, which exempts the issuance of securities from the registration requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

ITEM 3. DEFAULTS UPON SENIOR SECURITIES

For a discussion of the Company s indebtedness and defaults thereunder, see Note 3 to our consolidated financial statements and Part I, Item 2 Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations, particularly the discussion under Liquidity and Capital Resources.

ITEM 4. SUBMISSION OF MATTERS TO A VOTE OF SECURITY HOLDERS

As further described in Part 1, Item 2 Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations The Plan of Reorganization, the Company and all its direct subsidiaries filed voluntary petitions for reorganization under Chapter 11 of the Bankruptcy Code in the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Northern

District of Texas. As more fully described in the Second Amended Joint Plan of Reorganization (the Plan), filed herewith as Exhibit 2.1, and incorporated herein by reference, holders of Class 5, Class 6 and Class 8 Claims (each as defined in the Plan, with Class 8 being the holders of our outstanding Common Stock) were entitled to vote to accept or reject the Plan. The deadline for such votes was April 19, 2006, and holders of the Class 5, Class 6 and Class 8 Claims each voted to accept the Plan by an affirmative vote of 100%, 100% and 85% of the holders actually voting, respectively.

ITEM 5. OTHER INFORMATION

On August 8, 2008, the Board of Directors determined to pay Mr. Donald Luke, Director, a one time board fee in the amount of \$25,000. This fee is for work performed by Mr. Luke, as a director, related to the successful search for a new Chief Executive Officer and assistance provided to the recent Chief Restructuring Officer.

ITEM 6. EXHIBITS

- 2.1 Second Amended Joint Plan of Reorganization (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 2.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 28, 2006)
- 3.1 Second Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to the Company s registration statement on Form S-8, filed on May 12, 2006)
- 3.2 Bylaws of Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.2 to the Company s registration statement on Form S-8, filed on May 12, 2006)

53

Table of Contents

- 10.1 Loan and Security Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, and its subsidiaries Inc., Bank of America, N.A. and the lenders party thereto (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.2 Pledge Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. and its subsidiaries, Bank of America, N.A. and the lenders party thereto (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.2 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.3 Term Loan Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Eton Park Fund, L.P., and an affiliate, Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates, and Wilmington Trust Company as administrative agent (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.3 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- First Amendment, dated as of June 1, 2006, to the Term Loan Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Eton Park Fund, L.P. and an affiliate, Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates, and Wilmington Trust Company as administrative agent (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed June 30, 2006)
- 10.5 Restated Indemnity, Continuing Indemnity and Security Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. and certain of its subsidiaries and affiliates in favor of Federal Insurance Company (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.4 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.6 Registration Rights Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Tontine Capital Partners, L.P. and certain of its affiliates and Southpoint Master Fund, L.P. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.5 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.7 Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.4 to the Company's registration statement on Form S-8, filed on May 12, 2006)
- 10.8 Form of stock option award agreement under the 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.7 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.9 Form of restricted stock award agreement under the 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.10 Schedule of restricted stock awards to officers (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.11 Employment Agreement with Michael J. Caliel dated June 26, 2006 (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed June 30, 2006)
- 10.12 Stock Purchase Amendment, dated as of July 16, 2006, by and between the Company and Tontine Capital Overseas Master Fund, L.P. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed July 17, 2006)
- 31.1* Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of Michael Caliel, Chief Executive Officer
- 31.2* Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of David A. Miller, Chief Financial Officer

- 32.1* Section 1350 Certification of Michael Caliel, Chief Executive Officer
- 32.2* Section 1350 Certification of David A. Miller, Chief Financial Officer
- 99.1 Second Amended Disclosure Statement for the Second Amended Joint Plan of Reorganization of the Company (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 2.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 28, 2006)
- * Filed herewith

54

Table of Contents

INTEGRATED ELECTRICAL SERVICES, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned thereunto duly authorized, who has signed this report on behalf of the Registrant and as the principal financial officer of the Registrant.

Integrated Electrical Services, Inc.

Date: August 9, 2006 By: /S/ David A. Miller

David A. Miller Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer

55

Table of Contents

Exhibit Index

- 2.1 Second Amended Joint Plan of Reorganization (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 2.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 28, 2006)
- 10.1 Loan and Security Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, and its subsidiaries Inc., Bank of America, N.A. and the lenders party thereto (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.2 Pledge Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. and its subsidiaries, Bank of America, N.A. and the lenders party thereto (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.2 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.3 Term Loan Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Eton Park Fund, L.P., and an affiliate, Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates, and Wilmington Trust Company as administrative agent (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.3 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- First Amendment, dated as of June 1, 2006, to the Term Loan Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Eton Park Fund, L.P. and an affiliate, Flagg Street Partners LP and affiliates, and Wilmington Trust Company as administrative agent (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed June 30, 2006)
- 10.5 Restated Indemnity, Continuing Indemnity and Security Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. and certain of its subsidiaries and affiliates in favor of Federal Insurance Company (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.4 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.6 Registration Rights Agreement, dated May 12, 2006, by and among Integrated Electrical Services, Inc., Tontine Capital Partners, L.P. and certain of its affiliates and Southpoint Master Fund, L.P. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.5 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.7 Integrated Electrical Services, Inc. 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.4 to the Company s registration statement on Form S-8, filed on May 12, 2006)
- 10.8 Form of stock option award agreement under the 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.7 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.9 Form of restricted stock award agreement under the 2006 Long Term Incentive Plan (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.10 Schedule of restricted stock awards to officers (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.8 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed May 17, 2006)
- 10.11 Employment Agreement with Michael J. Caliel dated June 26, 2006 (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed June 30, 2006)
- 10.12 Stock Purchase Amendment, dated as of July 16, 2006, by and between the Company and Tontine Capital Overseas Master Fund, L.P. (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 10.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed July 17, 2006)

- 31.1* Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of Michael Caliel, Chief Executive Officer
- 31.2* Rule 13a-14(a)/15d-14(a) Certification of David A. Miller, Chief Financial Officer
- 32.1* Section 1350 Certification of Michael Caliel, Chief Executive Officer
- 32.2* Section 1350 Certification of David A. Miller, Chief Financial Officer
- 99.1 Second Amended Disclosure Statement for the Second Amended Joint Plan of Reorganization of the Company (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 2.1 to the Company s Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 28, 2006)
- * Filed herewith

56